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LEGAL SERVICES CORPORATION—1981

THURSDAY, FEBRUARY 26, 1981

House or REPRESENTATIVES,
SuscoMMITTEE ON COURTS, C1viL LIBERTIES,
AND THF ADMINISTRATION OE.-JUSTICE,
oF THE COMMITTEE ON THE JUDICIARY,
Washington, D.C.
The subcommittee met at 10:17 am., in room 2237, Rayburn
House Office Building, Hon. Robert W. Kastenmeier (chairman of
the subcommittee) presiding.
Present: Representatives Kastenmeier, Frank, Railsback, Sawyer,
and Butler.
Staff present: Gail Higgins Fogarty, counsel; Thomas E. Mooney
and Joseph V. Wolf, associate coursel; and Audrey Marcus, clerk.
Mr. KasTeNMEIER. We will come to order.
Today we commence our first day of oversight hearings concern-
ing the organizations for which this subcommittee has responsibili-

ty. :
It is particularly fitting that we should start with the Legal
Services Corporation, which is a part of our civil justice system. We

have watched this Corporation develop and grow since the date on -

which its first board of directors was installed, July 14, 1975.

We have had a cooperative relationship with the Corporation,
and generally the cooperation has been very responsive to the
issues which we have raised at various meetings and hearings.

The Legal Services Corporation was created as a private, non-
profit Corporation incorporated in the District of Columbia by Con-
gress, which was concerned about the need for effective representa-
tion of those persons unable to afford civil legal aid.

The creation of an entity entirely independent of the executive
branch or, for that matter, any governmental entity, was consid-
ered essential to maintaining the professional integrity of the deliv-
ery of legal services.

I believe that the independence of the Corporation must be pre-
served. The Corporation was first funded in 1975, and received
approximately $90 million in funds. ;

It was only able to deliver minimal services to a small portion of
the poor, approximately 1.3 million persons.

Today, the Corporation is providing minimum access, that is, two
attorneys per 10,000 persons, to approximately 30 million poor
persons, ,

The funding level for fiscal year 1981 is $321.3 million. The
House Committee on the Judiciary, I should note, did not process
the original bill which created the Corporation. We assumed juris-

(lisi)%tion from the House Committee on Education and Labor late in

6y

SN S
%

|



e

2

in 1977, we did process amendments to the Legal Servme's
Colx%ggration Act. At thaﬁ: time, the Congress extended the authori-
zation for appropriations for 3 additional years, 1977 to 1980.

We made several other changes in the law. Last year, the com-
mittee had approved a bill, HR 6386, extending the authorization
for appropriation for 3 more years, but due to a number of ;‘easonsi
the bill was not ultimately considered by the House in its fina
da’{‘sﬁerefore, the appropriation has been funded for this fiscal year
through a continuing appropriation—Public Law 96-536. _

This subcommittee will hold several days of hearings on legisla-
tion to extend the authorization for appropriations for the Corpora-
tloﬁ;aarings will commence on March 17. We expect several wit-
nesses to testify, including those critical of the Corporation.

At this time, I take a great deal of personal pl;eas;ure in welcom-
ing Mr. Dan Bradley. Mr. Bradley, the Corporation’s second presi-
dent, has served in that capacity since 1979. ,

He has been very responsive to problems raised by Members of
the Congress and other problems raised in connection with the
Corporation, and has certainly been responsive to this committee.

We welcome you.

TESTIMONY OF DAN BRADLEY, PRESIDENT, LEGAL SERVICES
CORPORATION

. BrapLEY. Thank you, Mr. Chairman. I welcome the opportu-
nigfrto appear bgck befg’re this subcommittee and review with you
the activities of the Legal Services Corporation. '

Mr. Chairman, and members of the subcommittee, on behalf of
the board of directors and the staff of the Legal Services Corpora-
tion, I am grateful for the opportunity to be here today. I would
like to ask that my prepared statement and attachments be part of
the record. [See app. 1(A)-(C).] . :

The Corporation has been a very unique and a remarkably suc-
cessful experiment in the administration of public funds. The statu-
tory approach that the Congress developed in 1974 has not only
protected the political independence of the Legal Services Corpora-
tion, but has made it possible for us to have a very simple adminis-
trative structure, that has avoided the bureaucracy and redtape
that plague many federally funded programs. As you know, the
Corporation is a private, nonprefit organization, established by
Congress in 1974 to insure that poor people are provided equal

s to justice.
ac%si areJ independent of the executive branch of Government. We
are governed by an 11-member board of directors appointed by the
President, with the advice and consent of the Senate.

The Corporation is subject to an annual financial audit conduct-
ed by a nationally certified public accounting firm, Price Water-
house & Co. . .

For the fifth year in a row, we recently received a clean bill of
health and an unqualified and successful audit from that company.
It is with very much pride I will make available to this committee
again a copy of the Price Waterhouse report which we recently

received. [See app. 1(D)(1).]
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I think that on reviewing that report, you will find that the
Corporation is financially sound, and administratively efficient,
and we are very programmatically effective.

Congress can be assured that we have met the simple goal given
to us in 1974, to insure that poor people everywhere unable to
afford private attorneys may, nevertheless, gain access to our
system of justice when they have a civil-legal problem. It is with
that goal in mind that the Corporation has developed its plans
since 1975. We have been extremely successful in implementing
those plans in a manner that recognizes and respects the needs of
our client community. '

As I think everyone on this subcommittee knows, our first objec-
tive was the minimum access plan. This plan was developed and
refined in close consultation with this subcommittee, and also with
our Appropriations Subcommittees in the House and the Senate.

It was a plan designed to insure that low-income persons in all
parts of this country have available a minimum level of civil legal
assistance, and minimum access was very conservatively defined as
the equivalent resources of 2 attorneys for every 10,000 poor per-
sons.

I think most of us will recall that in 1975, legal services was
unavailable in most parts of the country. A few months ago, I
submitted to each of you this map of the United States of America.
At the top of it, it says “Poor Persons With Minimum Access in
1975.” [See app. 1(B).] I think that it is very graphically important
for you to look at the map. That tells you——

Mr. SAwYER. Mine says 1976. Is that the same one?

Mr. BrabLEY. We prepared it for the fiscal year ending 1976. The
Corporation came into being in 1975. It is the same chart. That’s
the picture of Federal funding of legal services at the time that the
Legal Services Corporation came into existence. The Corporation
took over the support of legal services programs that previously
had been funded by OEO, which is now called CSA. That’s the way
we looked basically in 1975 and 1976,

In vast areas of the South, the Southwest, and the Midwest, low-
income persons had no opportunity to see an attorney when they
had a civil legal problem.

While there were more than 30 million persons found to be
eligible for legal services in 1975, less than 1.3 million of those
persons were living in areas where we had a minimum access level
of civil legal services.

In 1975, the newly established Corporation set out to correct that
situation, as you see it on that map before you now. Our Board
developed 2 minimum access plan, cognizant both of the unmet
legal needs of the poor, and also cognizant of the limited funds
available.

We presented the plan to Congress and sought funding to imple-
ment it in a gradual and responsible manner, In 5 years, this plan
has been completed.

I am proud to show you another map—not reprinted, This is the
map of the United States today. There are 3,106 counties in Amer-
ica, As of today, we have minimum legal services in all counties.

This also includes the Virgin Islands, Puerto Rico, Micronesia,
Trust Territories of the Pacific,
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The goal of equal access to justice has been the cornerstone of
everything the Corporation has done in the last 4 or 5 years. This
is a program for and by clients. Qur cucrent activities and all of
our future plans, I hope make that point perfectly clear.

The Corporation has constantly sought to maximize high quality
civil-legal assistance, and at the same time, we have attempted to
minimize our bureaucracy and our overhead.

Our funding allocations perhaps best display the strength of both
our expenses and our deeds. Mr. Chairman, I have brought three
charts with me today which show our funding allocations. They are
attached to the written testimony which has been provided to each
of you.

ghart 1, which is on your left, indicates the allocation of the
Federal funds that we received in fiscal year 1981. Over 93 percent
of the funds appropriated by Congress are awarded to local commu-
nities for the direct provision of legal services to the poor.

These funds go directly to local legal services programs operating
in the territories and jurisdictions that I made reference to. Chart
1 also indicates that the Corporation has made every effort to keep
the cost of our administration and bureacracy to an absolute mini-
mum.

As you see, the smallest slice of that chart, less than 1.6 percent
of the moneys appropriated by Congress, is allocated for manage-
ment and administration of the Corporation.

The Corporation, even though we spend, I think, a relatively
small amount of money, I believe that we are well managed. We
currently have 210 positions in our Washington office, with an-
other 97 positions located in our 9 regional offices thro:ghout the
country. ;

The management administration responsibilities are critical to
the effective operation of this program.

We have other responsibilities also directed to maximizing the
delivery of high-quality legal services. If you will note, our regional
offices are responsible for the direct monitoring of all local pro-
grams on a regional basis.

We have a substantial training program for all lawyers, para-
legals, secretaries, support staffs, and others who work in our local
programs. Research and experiment are practical efforts to learn
more about the needs of our clients and more efficient and produc-
tive methods of meeting those needs.

For example, Congress directed that we conduct a major study on
the access problems and the special legal problems of special
groups of low-income individuals. That report has been completed
and made available to this subcommittee.

This subcommittee is also familiar with the delivery system
study, the DSS study, which examined alternative ways to deliver
and provide legal services.

We are currently engaged in an effort to better define the stand-
ards of legal practice for our attorneys that would be particularly
useful, and we believe will be a major contribution to the legal
profession as a whole.

We have also undertaken a major effort to apply computer tech-
nology to legal services management and delivery, which we hope
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will increase our program effic ivi i

mife ner resources.p g lency and productivity, and maxi-
ast year, GAO issued a recommendation a stron

N ) : . , g recommenda-

tion to the Corporatlon,.suggestmg that we apply and use improved

technological resources in the delivery of legal services.

‘Al% of our efforts are designed to insure that the services pro-
vided to the poor are of the highest possible quality.

The Corpoyatlop.ls one small part of the overall program, how-
ever, and it is critically important for all of us to understand the
;3;21 :fé géuz lccl)cal l(eigalt slerv1lcles programs. The operation currently

S 929 1ndependent, locally controlled progr idi
serT\gces in local communities.y programs providing legal
‘ €€ programs are operating at 1,450 neighborhood offic
chroughput the geographical area as shown to gyou on the ma%?

Working in thege programs are over 6,200 lawyers, 2,300 para-
legals, and approximately 7,000 or 8,000 support persons.

Most of these persons are earning salaries that are much, much
;(;Xeve;'n Elcl}alnl they %guld eelllm% in the private sector, or salaries that

ower than what are paid i i
oo 1 paid in other comparable public

Mr. KasteENMEIER. Excuse me. i ? i

ge&tleman. me. May I interrupt? I yield to the
r. Raisack. I'm going to have to leave, Ith

co:1[11d aslé my_fquestion very quickly. v ought maybe I
wonder 1f you could profile for us the typical legal i

%E\évgzzg where they come from, how long they S};I;y", anc(lagtalllerslevl;r‘l?gs:

_Mr. Braoimy. Yes; I will try to do that, Mr. Railsback. I

like to submit for the recerd a fact book that goes into vr?#gg

greater detail that will answer your question much more fully than

il(lct);he time that you wousd probably like for me to take, [See app.

But the typical attorney who joins legal i
yp gal services does so sh
after graduating from law school, That attorney usually isoasssiglr;tgg
to work in a neighborhood law office, They do basically client-
1n1r:Ie‘tl}1(e W(irk. Tf}‘xeytllllandle a huge volume of cases,
e salary for that person varies, depending upon the salar
comparability scales established by th i 4
ity The pyscales y the board in that local commu-
Mr. %AILSBACK.YDO we hzve that in our file?
lr. BRADLEY. Yes, sir. All of isti i

which T have o e of those statistics are in that profile
Mr. RAILSBACK. Very good. That'’s all I have, thank you.

fM}z;. BRADLEY, I thmk. you will find, Mr. Railsback, that on each
?nfc;cr rgs:; ig)sg%sevquanfilmpgted the subcommittee’s need for this
. 1d extensiv i cicipati
tion oo ion. W Xtensive research in ancicipation of the ques-

If you or any of the other subcommittee members or staff want

;ggitional information on that, T will be happy to provide it for
Mr. BurLER. Do you want to finish this line of ioni
or do you want him to finish his testimony first? Questioning now,

cml:gﬁ éfe:'STENMEIER‘ I think the rest of us: may withhold until he

v
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Mr. RaiLsBAack. I apologize for leaving, but I wanted to ask that
question. I think this does answer my question.

Mr. BrabprLeY. Thank you, Mr. Railsback. ‘

As mandated by Corngress, each of our local programs is governed
by a board of directors. At least 60 percent are attorneys and
members of the bar of the State where the program operates. At
least one-third of the members of the board are low-income people.
These boards serve a crucial need in seeing that the programs
develop delivery services that best respond to local circumstances.

You will recall that Congress in 1977 amended the Legal Services
Corporation Act, mandating that each local program adopt proce-
dures for determining priorities for the provision of lega} services
in that particular community. In setting these local priorities, pro-
grams must look to the legal needs of eligible clients in the areas
where they serve. The priority-setting process is an opportunity for
individuals living in the area to voice their opinions as to the types
of cases on which they believe the program’s limited resources
should be concentrated. While Congress, the Corporat‘ion and its
regional offices provide general guidance, technical assistance, and
oversight, these programs are in fact directly controlled and ac-
countable to their local communities.

As a result, you will see legal services programs vary greatl},r,
reflecting the nature of the client community they serve. I don’t
have to point out to you, for example, that the program that serves
the Navajo Indian reservation comprising large areas of four
Southwestern States varies greatly from the program .that serves
the inner-city residents of Boston. What they all have in common,
however, is their commitment to providing high-quality, effective
legal services to their clients. .

Local programs represent mothers with small children who have
been abandoned without support. They represent elderly persons
who live alone in deplorable housing conditions, minimum-wage
earners with families whose income i3 garnished because of con-
sumer fraud, and children who are not being properly fed because
of erroneous denial of public-assistance benefits.

It is possible from the information that we have gathered to
develop a national picture of the types of problems being addressed
by legal services programs if you would again look to the middle
chart, chart 2, entitled the ‘“Distribution of Cases Closed, by Prob-
lems.”

You will see from looking at the chart that the largest category
of cases, representing approximately 30 percent of the total, is
designated “family,” which includes routine adoptions, custody, di-
vorce, support, paternity, parental rights, spouse abuse, and other
family-related matters.

Income maintenance and housing are the next largest categories,
each representing between 17 and 18 percent of the cases. Housing
includes not only landlord-tenant disputes but homeownership and
federally subsidized housing rights, other housing issues as well.
Income maintenance runs the gamut, including AFDC, food
stamps, social security, SSI, veterans benefits, and black lung bene-
fits being primary examples.
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Looking at the rest of the chart, consumer issues make up ap-
proximately 14 percent of all cases and cover such things as con-
tracts, warranties, credit, debt collection and public-utility matters.

A grouping of education, juveniles, health, individual rights, and
employment cases constitute another 9.4 percent of the pie chart,
with the final 11 percent being made up of a whole range of
miscellaneous cases.

For instance, one of the first cases I handled when I was a staff
attorney in Florida involved an elderly lady who had a tree fall in
her front yard during a windstorm. The city refused to move the
tree because it was on private property. We were successful in
getiing the tree removed. That would be called a miscellaneous
case.

One important fact which is lost in any detailing of these cases is
the fact that the need for legal services far exceeds existing pro-
gram capability. By using anyone’s standards—and we basically
use the OMB and the Department of Labor’s eligibility standards—
we have a potential client population conservatively estimated at
30 million clients. At most, the most that our attorneys operating
throughout these 50 States would possibly see and that we served
last year is 1.5 million.

We adhere to very rigid eligibility guidelines. I have visited
programs, and have seen persons deemed ineligible simply because
they made $5 a week more than the guidelines we have estab-
lished. Virtually every program is forced to turn clients away.
Therefore, it is important to remember that these figures that I
gave you represent only the present ability of our programs to
serve clients, and they clearly do not represent the full extent of
the needs of low-income persons.

As I mentioned previously, local program boards help to deter-
mine the priority needs to be addressed. Their experience has
demonstrated that the staff attorney component is essential to the
provision of a full range of services to the clients. That has been
shown through the delivery systems study. However, the Corpora-
tion and our local programs have found that improvements can be
made through additional private-attorney involvement in the deliv-
ery of services.

This is most efficiently carried out through the existing structure
of local staff-attorney programs. Duplication of administrative costs
is avoided, and our local programs perform the necessary screening
and referral functions that match the needs of clients with the
delivery system that best meets those client needs. ,

Most of our programs have successfully incorporated private at-
torneys in their local programs. In 1980, 96 of our programs includ-
ed an organized pro bono component. Sixty-four of our local pro-
grams now contract in some way with private attorneys who are in
private practice for delivering legal services to clients. Seven of our
current programs operate a supplemental judicare program, and
we have 10 judicare programs operating in 10 States at a level of
$3.24 million in 1980. The initial information we have gathered for
1981 indicates that the grantees are using private attorneys to a
greater extent than ever before.

Recently, the Board of Directors of the Legal Services Corpora-
tion set aside one-half million dollars to be matched on a 50-50
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cash basis by local bar associations to encourage local bar associ-
ations to fulfill their professional responsibiiity and to develop
organized pro bono programs. I am happy to report to you that
when we solicited proposals from associations we received approxi-
mately 70 proposals requesting $1.4 million. We only had one-half
million dollars to distribute. We made those grant announcements
last week.

The Legal Services Corporation and all of its programs are dedi-
cated to serving their clients’ interests., They are the very heart
and soul of this program, and we would be remiss if we failed to
includc the importance of the legal services in the daily lives of our
client community.

The last chart that I have before you is very simple. It provides
basic information about these clients. As you know, legal services
currently are available only to persons who are financially eligi-
ble—$4,700 or less for a single person and $9,300 or less for a
family of four.!? An income of under $10,000 per year does not allow
payment for the services of a private attorney. We cannot fail to
recognize that a person or family with such an income would
simply be denied legal assistance but for the local legal services
programes.

If you want to look for a moment at that chart, it indicates, the
age group of clients served. As you can see, one most widely repre-
sented are persons between the ages of 18 and 59. Persons over 60
represent about 30 percent of our total case load.

You will see at the bottom of that chart that 54 percent of the
clients we serve are whites. Blacks are the next largest percentage,
and then Hispanics and the others.

- In the next month, you will be hearing testimony from many of

the clients we serve. You will also hear from many of the lawyers
and other persons involved in legal services. I would hope that
each member of this subcommittee will, if you have time—and I
know some of you have—will visit the local legal services programs
in yeur district. I urge you to meet with those lawyers, those board
members, those clients, and to see for yourself the types of services
that are being provided in your local cornmunity. We think that
this is critical and will help in your consideration of the legislative
issues you will be addressing during this session of Congress.

I am pleased to provide you, Mr. Chairman, with this back-
ground infermation. As you know, I will be more than happy to
provide your staff and the other subcommittee members with any
additional information.

I would, Mr. Chairman, if you would allow me, like to say, that I
feel at home when I appear before this subcommittee, because
there would not be a legal services program as I described today
but for the leadership of this subcommittee, especially the support
given by you, Mr. Chairman and Mr. Railsback. I want to pay
special thanks for the work of your staff because they are in almost
daily contact with the Corporation staff and myself. I think we
have developed an extraordinarily good working relationship.

I would like to welcome Mr. Butler back to the subcommittee.

'EpITOR'S NOTE—~Subsequent to the hearing—on May 4, 1981—the eligibility standards were
chang%cj, ?s they are annually updated with the OMB poverty level, to $10,563 and $5,388,
respectively,
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Mr. Frank, it’s nice to have you in the Congress, especially as a
Member of the subcommittee. We look forward to meeting with
you and working with you personally during this session of the
Congress. ,

Thank you, My, Chairman.

Mr. KASTENMEIER. You didn’t mention Mr. Sawyer.

Mr. BraDLEY. He's an oldtimer. He was with us last year. It's
always good to have Mr. Sawyer back.

I saw John Cummiskey at the American Bar Association, and he
went out of his way to say, “You go and tell Mr. Sawyer that I saw
you.”

Mr. SAwyYER. He's my campaign chairman.

Mr. KasTeENMEIER. We compliment you on your presentation. It
is very complete, considering the wide range of programs.

I I have a number of questions, but I will first yield to Mr. Sawyer,
guess.

Are you senior on your side?

Mr. SAWYER. Yes.

Mr. KASTENMEIER. Mr. Butler?

Mr. SaAwyeEr. Mr. Butler says by about 20 years. [Laughter.]

I want to make clear that we do not have the problem of social
activism in our area. I'm sure it would have come to my attention
if we did have. However appsrently in some areas the recipients of
the funding go out and try to pursue their own social causes rather
than handling the nuts-and-bolts legal problems of their clients.
You would be surprised how many complaints I get about that type
of activity from other Members.

As I read your summary about the makeup of your board, I can
kind of see that the majority of them probably wouldn’t be very
interested in curbing that kind of activity. Can you throw any light
on this? Is there anything being done to try and prevent this kind
of social activism?

Mr. BrapLey. Mr. Sawyer, I think you probably quickly went to
the part of the issue that probably caused more debate and more
discussion and, in some instances, more opposition to legal services
than anything else. I encounter it every day from bar association
greiidents, from Members of Congress, and in letters that cross my

esk.

I must admit, in our own defense, I think that the examination
of the facts and the records just do not support the charge that
most attorneys from legal services spend most of their time and
most of their money on personal crusades of social activism and
social idealism.

Mr. Sawyer. I haven’t heard most of them. But apparently, in
1e;nough areas—and I basically am a supporter of the Corpora-
ion——

Mr. BrapiLEY. I understand.

Mr. SawyEer. I would like to get some good answers or some
assurance regarding these changes of social activism because even
though they may be a small, overzall minority, they are numerous
enough. It's on this issue that I'm hearing opposition from the
Members to the funding of the Corporation.

Mr. BrapiLEy. I think there is an excellent system of checks and
balances. Congress decided that these programs would be locally
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based and locally controlled programs. There’s not a legal services
program operating anywhere that does not have 60 percent law-
yers. In most instances, these lawyers are appointed by local bar
associations and other groups in that community.

I think the check and balance system that Congress worked out
addresses the issue as to whether or not there is this level of social
activism that some people allege. I know for example, that Howard
Phillips and most of the accusations he makes against this program
concern so-called social activism. He has organized the National
Committee to Abolish Legal Services.

He starts out in all of his mailings, “we’ve got to put a stop to
social activism.” I submit that it's a misperception, that 99 percent
of what our attorneys do are precisely what I explained to you in
my testimony. Yes, there may be a case filed by an individual
attorney in a particular community. I can tell you that a client
came into our office with a legal problem. It was a civil legal
problem. It was the type of problem not prohibited by this Con-
gress. And they met the financial eligibility stands established by
Congress pursuant to our OMB guidelines.

But the filing of that lawsuit in some person’s mind is not what
they would consider just routine day-to-day uncontested divorces.
They think that it challenges the establishment. They think it
attempts to put the local bank into receivership. They think we
branch out into areas that Congress never intended that we involve
ourselves in.

I don’t know how to avoid that problem. I recently went to a
rural section of Texas and met with the local bar association presi-
dent, Congressman’s aide and the mayor. We talked about the
3,000 cases that that program had been involved in, 3,000 cases.
There were only 2 cases out of 3,000 that the mayor and the city
covncil says that “you all should not be involved in.” They passed a
resuvlution calling on Congress to prohibit the further funding of
legal services because of those two cases.

I would submit those two cases to any independent lawyer, any
Member of Congress for examination of their merits. I guarantee
you that you wouid conclude those should have been filed.

One of them was filed against the city water department because
it unilaterally turned off people’s water. There was an elderly lady
whose water was turned off because she had allegedly not paid a
$108 water bill when, in fact, she had paid it.

The fact that the program filed that lawsuit shocked the city.
They said, “You have no business doing that.” The program tried
to resolve the matter with the city manager and he said, “All of
these deadbeats are trying to get out of paying. We had no choice.”

A State court ruling prohibited the unilateral turning off of
people’s water. We filed the lawsuit and we were accused of stir-
ring up trouble.

When I said to the mayor, who happens to be the president of a
local bank, “I cannot believe you want us to close the program just
because of those two lawsuits.” He said, “Congress never intended
for you to file these lawsuits against this government entity.” I
said, “Congress did intend for us to represent the interests of those
clients even if it means filing a lawsuit against the city of Nacog-
doches, Tex.” 8§
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%\\,/II;' %;WYER. V}’that do you mean by minimum access?

2iI. DRADLEY. It was very simple, Mr. Sawyer. Referring back t
this first map that I provided. When the Federal Gogernmen%
funded programs from 1965 to 1975, and I was part of OEO some
fl?;tt;mn of ttl:aadt ttlime’ we bazically gave money to local communities

nat requested the money. As a co , i i
dls‘k}’ﬁbutlon o e m y nsequence, we had an inequitable

en the Congress created the Legal Services Corporatio
: . n, the
giv;/dog 1\1/2 r\;ho were workgng1 W}th thela Corporation bagically devel-
» very, very simple formula. It was predi
we call «n equitable distribution of funds. predicated on what

We figured that in every community, we needed to have a minj-
mum of two lawyers for every 10,000 poor persons. We costed out
what that would cost in 1975 dollar terms. We figured it would be
$35,000 per attorney. That includes the attorneys’ salaries, the
secretary’s salary, the rent, law books, overhead, which came to
$75,000 for the two attorneys in a given community, multiplied by
10,000 poor people. That came out to $7 per poor person.

We came before the Appropriations Committees of this Congress,
to this oversight cgmn‘r‘uttee and our oversight committee on the
Senate side and said, “What we would like to do is go from this
map to” thx’s map and to do so will cost x number of million
g%lilarwsé,nlg lslspg;att: f}}a? th(ailt f@}me A%propriations Committee says

, rt that and o - i ! i ’
5100 ol suppo er a 4-year period, you've given us
1\I\,gr. SBAWYER. IsII lawysr Iger 9,000 anticipated?

Mr. bRADLEY. 1 go out of my way trying t
mﬁlmgm accessw It's bare mini%um.y Ying fo say the concept of
. Mr. SAWYER. Was everybody who wanted t i
in this category able to see ong? 4 to see & lawyer who is

Mr. BrADLEY. Absolutely not.

Mr. SAwYER. What percent of those who are in thi
s catego

;vcacré:s%% see a lawyer are able to when you use the term “nglirl;)i’mvrxl:g

Mr., .BRADLEY. The 1970 census figure showed that th

M; ere
million poor persons. Last year with minimum access ix‘;v eg\?egg
;(l)irﬁggn‘l’% we;f cg}}‘ud onlﬁf{ sderve 1.5 million. So there were 28.5

o, i ey walked into our of i .
lavl\?rer,sxve céulc%n’t serve them. v office and said 1 need a
, Mr. SAWYER. I don’t know what happens in the general o la-
;1;)& laez;i éevtvoglder C<1ioes evexk;yone whc}>1 opts to walk gin withI; ?:ggl
rned away because t i

Mr. By oed aw y ere 1s no one to see them?

Mr. SAwyER. That would still be minimum access?
le\dr‘ ]I3RADL133Y. Yes. It means we have two lawyers sitting in that
of ;)ce. was In a program recently where they have a waiting list
%V : mgnt.h’s before a client can see a lawyer unless it is a divoree,

1at if it'’s a divorce? In Volusia County, Fla., you go on the
wai\llltmg list and in 9 months, they’ll call you in for an appointment.
. r. SAWYER. I know we have had a legal aid society in my area
or many years. It was totally supported locally, especially by the

law firms and the law . :
that the Community Cblrmigst’. but also by the United Fund and before

sk
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Now, I looked at their records. That local support has substan-
tially dried up because of the Legal Services Corporation. Is there
some way the thing can be handled so that it does not discourage
local funding where it’s available?

Mr. BrapLey. Yes, sir. You gave me 2:.good opportunity to tell
you about a visit to Dave Stockman’s former district, in Michigan.
We had that very situation. In Cass County, Mich., they were
spending x number of dollars from general funds for legal services
using law students from Notre Dame. We were going to fund at the
minimum-access level, 2 lawyers per 10,000.

The county was opposed to our funding, since the county was
funding the existing program. .

Mr. Stockman asked me to meet with the county commissioners
and I spent a couple of days there. We worked out a cooperative
arrangement where the county commissioners’ funds are being
used to provide criminal defense work, which we're precluded by
statute from doing.

Then the meager funds, $38,000 that we’re spending in his com-
munity, support the civil side of the program. In that community,
we were able to maintain it.

It's happened, Mr. Sawyer, where local communities that have
charitable funds, see that there are Federal funds for legal serv-
ices. The availability of Federal funds allows that community to
allocate funds to meet, other critical social needs that were previ-
ously not met.

All of our programs are encouraged to go out and seek other
funds. Many of them are successful. I can show you the profiles of
some of our programs that have 10 different funding sources. The
United Way, private foundations, other Federal funds, for example,
Administration on Aging money, title XX money, go into local
legal services programs and supplement the minimum level of
services.

Mr. Sawyer. Thank you, Mr. Bradley. Thank you. Mr. Chair-
man.

Mr. KasteNMEIER. Thank you. We greet the new member of the
committee and call on him for any questions he may wish to ask.
The gentleman from Massachusetts.

Mr. Frank. Thank you, Mr. Chairman. I was a consumer of legal
services. I was slightly above the eligibility line. But I did a lot of
referring of people who would come to me for various problems.

Maybe I'm one of the people who is guilty of leading legal serv-
ices’ people to temptation, but people who were in legal services
were a useful source of information as a legislator. So I would send
people there and, in that regard and as a source of information, I
found the program useful.

My general question, we’re told in part by some people that we
don’t need legal services because the private bar would be able to
take care of this. I'm wondering, you talked about a place where
you've got a waiting list of 9 months. Has anyone told the private
i)ardghat they can’t participate if they wanted to, to share the work
oa

Mr. BrabpLEY. Mr. Frank, a major effort of the Corporation for
the last couple of years, and increasingly it's going to occupy much
of my own time, is to involve the private bar. I recognize, especially
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in 1981, that the Congress is not going to give us much more
money, period.

Mr. BurLer. Not much more.

Mr. Braprey. I would be naive to believe that you're going to
give us huge, huge increases to serve——

Mr. FraANK. But maybe you need to arm yourselves.

Mr. BrapLEY. Realistically, that means that those clients are not
going to be served by our programs or private lawyers donating
their time pro bono. The Corporation is doing everything it possibly
can do to increase private bar involvement.

Mr. Frank. How much do you think you are going to be able to
get out of them?

Mr. BrapLey. It's going to vary. Reese Smith, the current presi-
dent of the American Bar Association, has made one goal for his
term in office and that is the expansion of legal services to those
persons being unserved. There is not a week that goes by that he
does not go to a local bar association.

Last week he was in De Kalb County, Ga., pleading with them to
establish a structured, free pro bono program. He went to the
board of governors of the American Bar and got $70,000 to set up
pro bono——

Mr. Frank. This is complimentary to legal services. You're
saying the organized bar is not holding back because—you know,
not saying let those guys take care of it?

Mr. BrapLey, If I had to give you a picture, I would say that it'’s
a very small minority of State and local bar associations that, as a
matter of commitment of that bar association, has said, “We be-
lieve in having a program to meet the unmet legal need.”

b Itcan name them. Boston voluntary lawyers project is one of the
est.

Mr. FraNk. People who have suggested that that's your fault,
that it is the presence of this Government program that upset the
initiative of the private sector. What about before you?

This map. This is the map of what it was like?

Mr. BrapLEY. Federal funding by OEO from 1965 to 1975.

Mr. Frank. What did it look like with private coverage of that?
What was the status of help for poor people before you got there?

Mr. BrapLEy. | was the Regional Director for Legal Services for
the deep Soutk during much of that period shown on the map. I
can tell you today for 1981, there’s huge, substantial, quantum
leaps in private bar participation and legal services for the poor as
compared to any time previously. ,

Mr. FrANK. You think the effect of this program has probably
brought forward more——

Mr. BrapLEY. There's no question.

_ Mr. Frank. You cited a couple of cases that people regard as
inappropriate lewsuits. To what extent are the complaints, and
criticisms, inappropriate lawsuits, and to what extent are they
intervention of the legislative process? To what extent are you
accused of lobbying and forgetting about lawsuits altogether?

Mr. BraprLey, Mr. Sawyer identified one sensitive area and

"you've just identified the other. I suppose those two areas are the

most sensitive in terms of what I hear and the matters that this
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subcommittee and other Members of Congress bring to our atten-
tion.

Many members of the public and especially local attorneys, say
that our attorneys should not in any way, shape or form or fashion
be involved in what I would call legislative representation and
others would call lobbying. .

The provisions of the act, and we think clear legislative history,
under section VII of the act that this Congress passed, does prohib-
it our attorneys from engaging in lobbying efforts. But it makes
clear exceptions to that.

When we're representing a client and the appropriate represen-
tation of that client takes us to the legislative body, then that's
appropriate. You have identified yourself, where as a member of a
legislative body requests that we provide assistance, and that hap-
pens in numerous instances. .

The third exceptions that this Congress has made to the restric-
tions on lobbying activities—when it's a matter that directly affects
the Legal Services Corporation or that local grantee. If you were to
ask, what is the volume of complaints about lobbying activity, I
don’t have that number. I could get them for you. I'il tell you it’s a
very, very small number of complaints in a year’s period of time
that I get from Congress or from local officials about lobbying
activity.

The ylargest number of complaints that my office gets is that
we're representing an over income client, somebody who makes too
much money. Those are the easiest for us to investigate and verify.

That plays off against the question that Mr. Sawyer raised. Our
attorneys don’t want to represent anyone over income because the
30 million out there that we know are eligible, we're not able to
represent them.

Mr. Frank. How many complaints have you got from members
of State and local legislative bodies that they have been improperly
approached?

Do you get many of those? Do people call up and say, tell your
people to stop giving me all this information?

Mr. BrapLey. Very, very few. If I went through quickly in my
mind, it would probably be less than 10 in the period of a year.

Mr. Frank. I would be interested in knowing. I would be inter-
esfed if there was any substantial sense by the legislators them-
selves,

Mr. BrapLEY. I can document that for you. [See app. 2(A).]

Mr. FrRANK. When you talked about suing Nacogdoches, Tex., and
you talked about a woman who was having trouble with a water
bill. I gather that you are somewhat underlawyered; 1 lawyer for
every 5,000 people.

Coming from Boston, that's an extraordinary statistic. I think we
have one lawyer for every seven people. It is a problem when you
have too many law schools.

But one of the objections that is being brought against you is
that you are bringing too many class action-type suits, too many
siﬁts which go beyond the immediate concern of the immediate
client.
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If you were going to go back to the case-by-case adjudication and
simply trying to get the money back for the lady and not fight
these suits, what would that do to your workload?

Mr. BrapLEy. I think it would be devastating. I think it is sound,
efficient utilization of very, very scarce resources for us, say, in
N acogdoghes, Tex., to file that class-action suit.

In faci, most of our class-action lawsuits are in the area of
factual, legal problems that many, many clients are faced with.
Whether it is a governmental entity at the local level, or a loan
shark or .a furniture company, it makes sense, rather than file 20
i); vgs% ;?dmdual lawsuits, it makes sense to file the one class-action

But, even given that, the number of class-action lawsuits filed
compared to the total picture, is very small. ’

But it is those few that we do file that cause us unbelievable
consequences.

Mr. Frank. Thank you.

Mr. KasteNmEIER. The gentleman from Virginia, Mr. Butler.

We welcome him back to the committee.

Mr. BurLer. Thank you, Mr. Chairman. It is nice to be back.

Mr. Bradley, apropos of the complaint about inappropriate law-
suits, you are famlhgr with what'’s called the sweetheart lawsuit—
coxﬁzer%mg Comli}un}ty Slervices Administration?

r. BRADLEY. I'm familiar with it, becau it i
Wla&l Slt;reet Jourgal; se I read about it in the
r. BUTLER. That’s the article I'm talking about. It
by a legal services attorney, was it not? 8 1t was brought

That' was my understgnding. According to the Wall Street Jour-
nal article, there were nine plaintiffs in the class-action suit.

Of the six plaintiffs reached for comment, three professed no
knowledge of the lawsuit and only one said he was consulted in
adlx\ffnce. T .

oreover, those who were aware of the lawsuit at all alle
they had been steered into the lawsuit by public-interest law ﬁrrgneg

I am telling you something you don’t know?

Mr: Brabprey. I ha,ve read that article, Mr. Butler. If you will
permit me, and I don’t say this lightly, I think that article contains
absolutely, grossly, factually incorrect information.

We have prepared and we made it available to other Members of
the Congress who have requested it, a very detailed, comprehensive
factual response to all of the issues involved in that lawsuit.

If you will permit me to deliver that to your office this afternoon
and if you .wo’uld read it, I think you will conclude that maybe this
;;goxétg;) ghdn t have all the facts when he wrote his article. [See

. oJ

Mr. Sawyer. Will you send me a co

Mr. gRADLEY,C Yes.y py?

r. BUTLER. Can you give me ighli !
the whoto e you g a highlight so I don’t have to read
Mr. BRADLEY. Yes.

Mr. ButLEr. We—I got the same V'/kind of response from th
Cemmunity Services Administration., They wrote ﬁle backoa long '

letter, detailing what & terrible thing th :
them in the press, ng they have been saying about
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I couldn’t help reminding myself that the judge reversed the
decree. It seems to me there must have been some error. .

On yesterday, we had hearings in the Government Operations
Committee. I asked the people in my office to alert you to the fact
that I might ask some questions about legal services.

Are you familiar with what took place on yesterday?

Mr. BrapLEY. Yes, sir. .

Mr. ButLeRr. I hope you have a response to the questions that

ised there. .
W?&siato make a record, are you familiax: with Circular A-T73,
Audit of Federal Operations and Programs, issued by the Office of
ment and Budget? .
MalVIIlI?:ggRADLEY. Yes, sgir. I have it in my hand. [See app. 1(D)2){).]
I think, as a matter of fact, I have both of those.
. BuTtLEr. All right. :

1(\)/Irf I?at,c]ge 44 of thagir: GAO report, there is a little report card at
appendix 3 and the topic is compliance with policies and proce-

dures of OMB, policies and guidelines. ’

It has a row of X's indicating that you have failed to meet the
standards of A-73 in every instance they inquired about, except the
last column, which has a footnote saying that they could not

rmine.
defehope you have an answer for that. What they turned up yester-
day in the Covernment Operations hearing is that we are letting
an awful lot of Federal funds get away from us because of unre-

solved audits. .
If my reading of this report is correct, the Legal Services Corpo-

ration is a major offender.

I am sure you would like to respond to that.

Mr. BraDLEY, I very much would like to respond to that.

The Director of Audits for the Legal Services Corporation, a
CPA, who for years was with Arthur Anderson & Co., is w1th' me
and I asked him to be in attendance at the Government Operations
Committee oversight hearings yesterday. _

He took extensive notes and heard your questions and the re-
sponse from the witnesses. He has prepared for me a fairly brief
response. . .

He’s in the process of preparing a much more detailed response,
which I would like to submit to this committee.

I would like to, for the record, say a few things—— _

Mr. KasTeENMEIER. We are at a disadvantage in this committee,
since the gentleman from Virginia alludes to a document that this
committee does not have, and of which it has no knowledge. .

Your response to it may be useful only in the context of having
the report also a part of our record. [See app. 1(D)(2)(b)f]. .

We will try to obtain that. I don’t know for whom this particular
GAO report was prepared or what significance it has. . .

Mr. BRapLEY. Mr. Chairman, if I could—because we just recguved
it ourselves a couple of days ago, as a matter of fact, I saw it for
the first time yesterday. .

We got it inythe rnaiblr from Chairman Brooks, I thmk, on Monday
of this week. We were reviewing it when the questions came up

yesterday.
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So, we are almost at the stage that you are. But I think it is
%r.ery,, very important. I want to be responsive to Mr. Butler’s ques-

ion.

But I want to say this: There are a lot of things that the Legal
Services Corporation does, some that we do extraordinarily well,
some we do not so well, and there are probably some things that
we do poorly.

We are trying to correct those things that we do poorly. I can tell
this committee that there is no matter at the Legal Services Corpo-
ration that we take more seriously, that we devote more effort and
more energy to, than the sound accounting of Federal tax dollars,

I worked at OEO for 8 years, and I shouldn’t use my good friends
at OEO as an example. But I would match what the Corporation
does to every Federal agency, every Federal program that your
Controller General included here on his chaxt.

I want the record to reflect that the Corporation is not subject to
Circular A-73. We got a request from them and we provided them
information.

We called them on the telephone and said, look, we would like
you to come over and sit down and meet with us and review what
we are doing. 4

Mr. Sawyer. What is circular—I have no idea what you people
are talking about.

Mr. BuTLer. That is a circular issued by the Office of Manage-
ment and Budget, which requires Federal agencies to establish
policies for prompt and proper resclution of audit recommenda-
tions. [See app. 1(D)(2)(a).]

And now, you can audit the hell out of things, but if you are not
following up, you are not meeting the requirements of A-73,

Mr. BrapLEY. You are absolutely right. I don't want, Mr. Butler,
to be argumentative. I concur exactly with what the Controller

'General is attempting to do.

I would invite and I wish that you would request a person from
GAO to come down and visit us and look, in fact, at what we are
doing. They asked us to fill out a form that they sent us, which we
attempted to do.

We tried to verbalize and explain to them that that form doesn’t
apply to our procedures. :

In the last 5 years, we have allocated $700 million to our local
grantees. That report that you have in your hand, questions $1.9
m;ﬁ;on worth of unresolved audit costs, $1.9 million out of $700
million.

We require an extraordinary standard on our programs. The
Federal Government gives its grantees 6 months in which to
submit audit reports. We require 90 days.

We recognized that there were some deficiencies in following up.
We. now have a 2-month reporting requirement. We immediately
notify our grantees. Within 2 months, we follow up on that.

_We are consciously vigilant to make sure no costs go unques-
tlonefd.. We imposed very, very detailed requirements under our
financial accounting and audit guide manuals that are imposed
upon our local program by regulations,




18

i i ting pre-

We require that they have independent CPA accounting
pare(cal evgry year. This is generally the typical kind of questioned

that you are talking about. '
Coi:sloc:l grogram that receives Corporation funds cannot purchase
equipment valued over x number of dollars without prior approval
f the Corporation. ‘
° M:ny oiI’) them do it. They will buy an IBM typewriter. The cost
exceeds by $27 where the local auditor has no choice and he
questions that cost because he cannot find a document in his file.

If that program had contacted us and said, we want to buy a
typewriter, we would have approved it. They failed to do so.

It is those types of costs that are unresolved and are basically the

uestioned costs. o
4 Mr. BUuTLER. Are there still $1.9 million of them? .
Mr. BRADLEY. As a matter of fact, as of Decerqber of 1980, it was
$1.8 million. We are in the process now of getting those resolved.
f them are fairly large. o
SOFI%?' oinstance, we ha}\,re another provision that none of our pro-
grams can engage a private consultant firm or contractor, a CPA
ﬁrI{/Inétny of our programs, as you know, are involved in some union-
ization situatio%s. ing to stop that
ir. ButLER. We are going to sto . )

I\Mfli BrADLEY. In Mi%hig%n, the board of dxrectors. of that pro-
gram in Michigan retained a private law firm to advise the board
of directors, management, cn labor-management relat}ons.

They engaged this law firm to advise the board of directors of the
program. They did so without getting prior approval from our
Off’}‘(ileﬁs, that shows up as a questioned cost on the report that Mr.
Staats p)v:ovidedI._I i lve i£7

. ButLER. How did you resolve it? ' . .
ﬁi BrADLEY. I am not sure we have. Our regional office is going
for documentation, what are the costs, why were the,y incurred,
why could you not obtain free, pro bono counsel? That’s the proc-
ess. ;
i ’ the

The minute we get that resolved, that’s subtracted from
outstanding $1.8 million in questioned costs that we have right
nol‘{v’l.r. ButLEr. I think it is a dissipati<l)n of your resources to spend

1l your time on management-labor re ations anyway. ‘

2 ¥I‘}},gs I;ays you must designate an ind1{y1dual who is responsible for

udit work. Do you have such a person! .

: Mr. BRADLEY.yYeS, and that person is present in the room today.

My. ButLer. Did we ask for a report?

Mr. BraDLEY. Yes, sir. - ' .

M: ButLER. I don’t see any point in beating this horse to death.

Mr. Braprey. But Mr. Chairman, and Mr. Butler, I think the
important question is, and I say this, there are a lot of things that
I'm proud of about the Legal Services Corporathn. - .

But the one thing that I'm absolutely unequivocally proud of is
our ability to make sure that the funds you have entrusted to us
are spent precisely the way Congress has indicated.
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If our accounting mechanisms, have been weak in the past, we
are going to improve them. We, the Corporation, just as an illustra-
tion, incur this expense ourselves,

We have a fundamental criteria visit. When we, for whatever
reason, think that a local program’s bookkeeping systems, check
control, recordkeeping systems, are not up to snuff, then we engage
one of the accounting firms, Arthur Anderson, Price Waterhouse,
you name it.

We send them in to improve the financial management of that
program. The most vulnerable that I could be as I appear before
this subcommittee or any other committee would be if we are not
chmirately and appropriately controlling and accounting for those
unds.

I can assure you that I will never permit this Corporation to be
lax in that area.

Mr. BUTLER. I am reassured by that.

I am still a little bit upset by——

r. BRADLEY. I will provide you with details. Mr. Brooks, Mr.
Chairman, Monday of this week, wrote me and communicated this
document to me and asked me to respond to his oversight commit-
tee, to the Government Operations Committee. ;

Mr. Butler did indicate to me yesterday that this might come up
today. So I made sure that I looked at it at least very briefly.

I will provide not only Mr. Brooks, but also this committee with
a very detailed response. [See app. 2(C).]

Mr. KaSTENMEIER. T would appreciate that.

Ironically, perhaps, Mr. Brooks is also a member of this commit-
tee, as is Mr. Butler, so they have really two opportunities to look
at the Corporation.

This committee would like that information. We will also at-
tempt to get the report itself.

Also, we will see whatever analysis the Government Operations
Committee has made of it. In any event, we will have much more
detailed hearings in the near future on authorization.

This matter, at that time, can be gone into. We would like to, I
think—to the extent there is a great deal of detail involved here,
we may want to satisfy ourselves as to what that detail represents.

I understand your statement that—to imply that while your
Corporation does not qualify as an agency of the Federal Govern-
ment, nonetheless, you cooperated with this inquiry and offered
them information, notwithstanding?

Mr. BRADLEY. We definitely did. We gave them everything they
requested and we asked for an opportunity to meet with them to
explain the uniqueness of the Legal Services Corporation in terms
of our own accounting practices and procedures.

Mr. KASTENMEIER. May I ask my friend from Virginia——

Mr. ButLEr. I feel like I have asked a lot of questions, but I'm
really not through. Do you want to take your turn now?

Mr. KasTENMEIER. No. I will yield to the gentleman.

Mr. BurLer. Yes. Just so I can understand it, in your prepared
statement on page 5, you indicate that working these programs
around the country are over 6,200 attorneys and 2,300 paralegals
earning salaries which are generally much lower than those of
their counterparts in the private sector. Now, you interjected also
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the expression lower than they could earn in the public or private
sector. . ' o
ave vou done an analysis of what their earning capabilities
wgg \;lse}z’where? I have theyimpression that this is the employment
of last resort of many law school graduates and that they are
attracted by the salariefs ?Veé‘l tat thlst ‘}ow level.
hat be an unfair statement! ‘ |

X’I‘Zl?u lgRt;ﬂxDLEY. I think that would be a most unfair statement.

Mr. BuTLER. I appreciate your correction. You made the stafe-
ment that they can earn more in the private sector. Do you rea ly

believe that? Have you got something that says that? .

Mr. BRADLEY. We've got a study and I will be happy to send it to
this subcommittee, where we attempted to determine our salaries
versus the private sector, working for the Federal Government.

If an attorney goes to work in one of our programs today in
Atlanta, Ga., graduating from my law school, Mercer, they are
going to make $14,000. If they work for the Federal Government }lln
Atlanta, they are going to make $2$,000. If they work for the
public defender in Atlanta, they are going to make $19,000.

tand that you use—— .

g/ll‘xl'.a]%%TsLER. You %aven’t answered my question. I understand

that there are better deals elsewhere. Are there better deals availa-
hese people? '

blifg}. tBRADII.)EY.pAbsolutely I don’t want anyone to thm’k that the

people who work in legal services do so because they can t get a job

anywhere else and that we are the dumping ground for unem-

ployed lawyers who have to choose between us and driving a taxl

Took at the record. Most of the attorneys who leave legal serv-
ices, the director of our program in Atlanta, for pxample just left
and joined the biggest law firm in Atlanta. There is not a lawyer in
legal services in my judgment today that could not go to work at
substantial increases in thegr salaries with the most reputable law

in Lynchburg, Va. and—-— o o
ﬁrrl\l/rlxls:. BUT};ER. Wa%t a minute. Lynchburg is in my district.

Mr. BrapLey. I know. We just lost one of our attorneys in our
Los Angeles program and I know what he was making, and he
went with a firm that made him a $90,00Q a year offer. When we
advertised for jobs, if we advertise for a job in some of our pro-
grams tomorrow, we will have hundreds of applications for one job.
We have law review editors. We have clerks from Federal judge-
Shﬁi. BurLir. I understand you get some real good people. I have
run into them on occasion. But my question Is, and I think you
have endeavored to answer it, is if you sat down and looked at your
cross section of people, and said are you turning down job opportu-

ities elsewhere—— .
nﬁi\l/[ef. %RiDLEY. I'm not the best person to answer that question on
a case-by-case basis. I will provide you that information. There are
quite a few project directors present here today. [See app. 2(D).]

Project directors for our programs In Kentucky, had breakfast
this morning with the Kentucky congressional delegation. They,
better than I, can tell you the volume of applicants that come into
their doors seeking jobs. I don’t think there is anyone in here that
would tell you that we don’t get the cream of the crop, the people
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who feel strongly committed to what legal services is all about.
They join legal services for that purpose.

Mr. ButLer. All right. I am glad to hear that. Now, one moere
question. Lynchburg is one of those areas that you brought up and
it is one of those areas where we have effectively lost the use of the
private sector Legal Aid Society. I'm not going to rehash that at
this moment.

But my question is, what sort of program have you got to attract
more local or private funds to the support of the local legal services
corporation? It’s legal and it's encouraged under the law.

To follow up on that, how would you feel about conditioning the
Federal grants for local legal services corporations on private or on
local government participation in the program?

Mr. BrabLEY. If we condition our grants on private or local
government participation, they won’t give a dime and there would
be no program.

If T could state it the other way around, these directors sitting in
this room and others aggressively seek out funding sources fromi
every possible source. Today as I appear before you, we award
them $321 million. On their own initiative, they obtain $40 million
from other sources, much of it from voluntary contributions from
the bar associations, private foundations, United Way, categorical
programs, AOA, title XX, and others the Congress has established.

The Corporation provides training seminars on grant raising. We
did our first one last year on how to write grant proposals to
private foundations. I don’t have to tell you, Ford, Rockefeller, the
big foundations are withdrawing from public service grants.

I wrote a letter recently to the McKnight Foundation in Minne-
sota, to support our application for the community legal education
project, a local program. I got a call the other day and the founda-
tion gave our local program the money because they felt that was a
worthwhile purpose.

Our Board this year took a half a million dollars and for the first
time wanted to test the hypothesis that local bar assaciations
would give a dollar, if the Corporation would match it dollar for
dollar for additional legal services, and we were successful.

As I indicated earlier, we have seen that it is successful and I'm
sure we will continue to encourage those kinds of activities. I
would really strongly, strongly represent to you that if you condi-
tion all of the moneys that this Congress makes available te local
communities on a strictly cash match, 50-50 basis, I think that you
are going to see a dramatic reduction in the level of legal services.

Mr. ButLER. Let me bring you to another proposal, then. The
Office of Management and Budget proposal is that legal funding
services be part of a social services block grant which the States
could divy up among programs as they see fit.

You are an independent Government agency so you don’t have to -

worry about sanctions from the administration or anything like
that. Your Board may change character, but don’t worry about
that. Give me your frank assessment of this propesal and particu-
larly how you think the States would divy it up.

Would any States eliminate legal services if that was the propos-
al? If you would prefer not to answer, you can say that.
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i i h and
. DLEY. Seriously, Mr. Bqtler, I have heen in touc
halw\.rller hlgc};Aseveral conversations with staff members of I\gz ?{tocal;
man’s staff. My Board chairman ax}d I have asked Mr. &c ?on—
for a meeting. While Mr. Stockman’s black book, as it is affec lthe
ately called, does list the Legal Services Corporation amcﬁng the
programs to be consolidated into a block grant prqgram,fw en e
President spoke on the 18th, there was no specific re 1Vfierenscte to
legal services. In my conversations with members of rl.1 fofhe
man’s staff as recently as last week, they indicated that all o e
planning of OMB is to include us as a categorical grant program
be turned over in this block grant concept to the State?. Ianming in
We got a phone call last week from the dn_'ect?r o pfa}xlmlnf;; n
Secretary Schweiker’s office that Mr. Schweiker’s staf: ?{s ee ;
given the directions from OMB to prepare the refined pac agi. Oe
programs to be turned over to the Governors of the respec gvt
States. This person is totally unfamiliar with legal services bu
i as on his list. ' '
le%é ssvr;;ctzzgz VYls to provide him with everything possible habout
legal services which we are providing. We are attempting ]go ?\ve ei
meeting with people a.tS th?:hW}I;ite Hogxse.l ’Hlee;‘ ?flt%‘éc%?hitiersussoe
iati sident, Mr. Smith, has sent a let! _
glsafct;ilr?g fI‘z)l;ea meeting specifically to talk with them on 11';h£a‘1t point.
So, we are acting and we are assuming as I appear before yog
toéay that it is the intention of the administration to rTcoll{nnient
to this Congress that ’i;heh Corporation be included in a block gran
. t's what we hear. . ’
co?rferllety '(I)‘?v?l opinion, and here again I cannot help but speak a(s1 ei
son of the South, and I'm proud of it. I know legal services an
know how difficult it was for us to establish legal serv1$§,;s proi
grams in the South. One of the bar associations in the ‘Sou?; gvenl
all the way to the U.S. Stﬁpreme Courj'% to try to stop Federa
i 1 services in their community. .
ful(l)cillg gogf(}:i%aprograms in the deep South is the ngal Services
Corporation of Alabama. We award that program the mﬁmsmtu;n
access level, but that program also received money from the : qte
of Alabama. The State of Alabama however attaches strmglsdo i 3
grant, and will not allow certain types of cases to be handS 1? tanf
under no condition can action be bro_ught against the State o
Alabama with this monle{y, even thgugh %}t .st?Federal money.
. That makes sense, doesn’t it?
%d/I; %gl:ffm. No. It'’s rgonec}{ tha}t;l ycﬂx, 1:hef g:;1<:ge1§§s, gave to
dministered under a block granf, .
All?/ﬁ'?mlgu?LE; aI thought you were talking about the Alabama
wthﬁbgg:giEY’ No, sir. It's money the State controls and s}11nce
they control it, they will not delegate it to us if we do these
activities. So we have to limit the scope of our work.
Mr. BurLer. You are apprehensive about wha‘gv this prograzn
might do if you turn the1 deciismngnalg)lng over to the States as to
it will go to legal services? ,
Wlﬁg.p}%;a%i&?vivo% only gpprehensive, Mr. Butler, I'm scared to
deﬁs. BurLer. I think, Mr. Chairman, I have taken more than
enough time. I thank you for your indulgence.
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Mr. KASTENMEIER. Mr. Bradley, I have a series of questions here.
I will try to be brief.

Could you give us a brief report on the status of your Board as of
the moment?

Mr. BraDLEY. Yes, sir. We have an 11-person Board appointed by
the President. Five of those Board members’ terms expired on July
17, 1980. But by law, they continue to serve until the successors are
duly appointed and confirmed. So we have today five lameduck
Board members.

President Carter, shortly before the election recess that the Con-
gress took last year, renominated al] five of those members for
another term. After the election, the Senate committee tried to
confirm them during the lameduck session. I don’t have to explain
to you that they were held and the Senate did not act on them. As
a consequence, we have five vacancies. The other six Board mem-
bers, their terms all expire July 17, 1981.

So, by the early part of the summer, there is the possibility that
we will have 11 new members of our Board. Five could be appoint-
ed today and the other six could be legally appointed in July.

r. KASTENMEIER. As far as you know, is there any intention on
the part of the administration” to nominate five new Board mem-
bers for those vacancies?

Mr. BrADLEY. I'm attempting to find out that information. As a
matter of fact, I spoke to Mr. Railsback’s office the other day. His
office has been in touch with the personnel director at the White
House to try to determine what are their plans and intentions,

I can report to you based on that conversation that right now,
I'm not sure that they know v hat those plans or intentions are.

Mr. KasteENMEIER. You indicate that “minimum access” doesn’t
actually mean access for all the poor, all the qualified individuals;
tl&at even presently many cases are deferred or are going unattend-
ed.

Furthermore, is it not the case that many local programs have
decided on certain legal priorities for a community and consequent-
ly, do not handie certain cases? ,

Perhaps they do not deal with family matters, or landlord-tenant
relationships. They have decided a competence exists in other mat.-
ters, and they have decided that these should have priority.

And therefore, the poor, even there, do not have practical access
to legal services in certain fields, Is that not correct?

Mr. BrapLEY. That's absolutely correct.

In the priority-setting process by local boards, Mr. Chairman,
many of our programs have simply determined that they cannot
handle divorces, period-—unless there is maybe a custody situation
or an extraordinary reason for doing so, because they cannot serve
everybody who walks in,

Thus, they unfortunately have to denyy people representation. I
wish, Mr. Chairman, that one of these days I could come before you
and present a plan called maximum access to justice.

ut unfortunately, maximum access is going to cost a lot of
money. It is going to involve new ways to administer justice. It is
going to involve, for example alternative dispute resolutions. We
are going to reform courts, figure out new, different, innovative,
Ingenious ways to make sure that people get their legitimate griev-
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ances resolved. I hope the Corporation can be a part of that, as we
go forward toward that goal. .

Mr. KasteENMEIER. I don’t know about the term “maximum
access”, but I would be interested in your projecting something
perhaps known as “normal” or “reasonable access” that exceeds
‘“minimum access”’, and perhaps doesn’t purport to cover every-
thing. There has to be some goal, perhaps short of “maximum
access” to which in other times we might well have pointed. '

Mr. BrapLEy. We have a couple of task forces addressing precise-
ly that question. I will be happy to provide you with what we now
know and how we now feel about that issue. _

Mr. KasTENMEIER. Fine. Even with reference to that Wh1c‘h you
now undertake to do collectively through all the programs in the
United States, with the 9,000 lawyers and paralegals, it would also
be of interest to me, not only in how you spent $321 million last
year or this fiscal year, but also what it might have cost if the
same legal work was done on behalf of the same constituency, if
there were not legal services to handle it. .

That is to say, equating it with a local or vouchered service,
dollar for dollar, not necessarily judicare plan. What I'm saying is I
would like the $321 million contrasted to that which the same legql
work, in normal practice, would have cost collectively the recipi-
ents. .

Mr. BraDLEY. I think we can provide you with some good projec-
tions. We won’t guarantee accuracy of them. But I undersfcand
what you are asking. We had to deal with that in the delivery
systems study. We can draw on those results. I will get that to you
very shortly. [See app. 2(E).] .

Mr. KASTENMEIER. 1t will be useful because I think, not necessar-
ily contrasting it with that in and of itself. .

But, it would be useful in suggesting cost efficiency of the staff
attorney, program attorney model that is used widely in the system
with what it might have cost. I think that would be useful.

You have a number of other problems. Of course, I don’t expect
you to discuss them all here today. We perhaps will have a further
discussion of some of the problems. I will ask you to add those
problems to which I have not referred. .

There is the problem of representing, illegal aliens or other
aliens. There is the problem of unionization, organization of attor-
neys and paralegals. There is the question of whether or not they
could strike. We view that area as a sort of a problem. o

You have mentioned a series of them. Complaints about vigilant,
perhaps or aggressive representation of clients, and the counter-
reaction that that understandably, I suppose, produces.

You also mentioned one further problem, the problem of compet-

ing legal representation organizations in a given area in terms of

funding. That has been a problem in the past. It is still a problem
today. You have perhaps an additional legal aid group that pur-
ports to represent a group or the community, as opposed to an-
other, perhaps more aggressive group of legal assistants and what
that involves. We have talked about lobbying. We have also talked
about some of the other questions here today. .

Are there some of the problem areas that I haven’t mentioned?
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Mr. Braprey. I think you have hit all of them, Mr. Chairman.
When you were going down your list, I was also doing a quick
mental check-list.

Clearly the type of problems that we hear most talked about, and
that concern Members of Congress and the public at large, have
been covered.

Mr. KasteNMEIER. Very often, you as an entity have a different
relationship, or a different interest sometimes, than your local
programs, even though you are part of the same system.

Where are you left today, with respect to the question of organi-
zation of legal services, both professional and nonprofessional? Do
you have any position other than to follow whatever law pertains
to such people?

Mr. BraDLEY. On the issue of the labor-management question?

Mr. KASTENMEIER. . e€sS.

Mr. BrapLEY. It is clear, and I'm not the resident expert on this.
Those people are present in the room.

But basically, and I'm sure you will address this matter in your
three days of hearings scheduled for next month our local pro-
grams basically are governed by the NLRB. It is the NLRB that's
the participant in resolving the labor management issues that
come up in the context of recognition of a unit as a collective
bargaining unit, the certification of that unit, the collective-bar-
gaining process. ,

The Corporation, is not an active participant in that, but we are
very, very interested observers. The director of field services in
charge of all of our field programs has been interested in having
several meetings with representatives of the management of our
local programs, and representatives of unions in those local pro-
grams, trying to establish some constructive dialog, identifying
what the critical problems are.

I can tell you that what we are doing is providing err~ouragement
and providing technical assistance, to make sure that even though
the NLRB recognizes legal rights of employees to organize and
bargain collectively, that it is done in a way that it is not destruc-
tive to the purpose of legal services; and that it does not tear
asunder that whole program.

Unfortunately, we have had a few situations, thus far a very few
situations, where that labor-management process at the local level
has been, in my judgment, unpleasant. Mr. Rodino, your chairman
and I talked about one in his district.

That was the exception, rather than the rule, but it is a very
sensitive subject. It is something that the Corporation is going to
try without violating NLRB, try to facilitate the best way we
possibly can.

Mr. KasteNnMmeiER. We all know that—we used to talk about
Legal Services Corporation essentially in terms of growth. Can you
tell me, due to inflation or for other reasons, if any of your pro-
grams or offices have in fact closed this last year, or if there is any
trend in that connection?

Mr. Brabrey. I'm not sure, Mr. Chairman, if I will be able to
document it. But I can certainly represent to you verbally now, and
supply you with additional information, [See app. 2(K).} Last year
we gave our programs 5-percent cost-of-living increases.
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This year we gave them 6 percent cost-uf-living increases. You
know what Federal employees got this year was 9.1 percent. You
know what the rate of inflation was last year. Many of our pro-
grams either limited their employees to a 5-percent increase and in
some instances programs closed an office or by attrition and not
filling positions, were able to give their employees a 9-percent or
10-percent increase. ]

Spo by that process, I think that I can accurately, without much
hyperbole, represent to you that the impact of inflation on our
programs in the last few years, and our failure to give many of our
programs cost-of-living increases, comparable to what private
sector and public sector and Federal employment is, has had a very
negative effect on legal services. ' _ ‘

I can personally tell you this, if you will permit me this one
digression, and I am reminded because the program director from
Louisville, Ky., is in the room. ' )

From 1970 to 1975, the Federal funding for legal services was
frozen at $71.5 million. Every program, including my good friends
in Jefferson County, Louisville, Ky., were funded at that level.

In 1970 they had nine offices in Louisville, located throughout
Jefferson County. In 1975, they had one office.

Atlanta, Ga., which is my home, had eight neighborhood offices.

At the end of that- period of time, with no increases in funding,
had three offices. . .
th'(i‘sl’ley retrenched and saved the overheagi, consolidated secretarial
pools, and shut out their library subscriptions. You can understand
what impact another period of static funding and no increases in
our funding is going to mean. It means that we will have fewer
offices, employing fewer attorneys, who will serve fewer clients,

Mr. KasTeNMEIER. That suggests to me that the access, minimum
access or whatever, is eroding, if anything.

Obviously, if you have seven neighborhood offices, that sort of
access is an awful lot better than having three offices in an area or
in a community.

Mr. BrapLEY. As you know, because you have heard from me
before, my friends in PAG, the leadership of the programs in the
field, are saying you have got to impress upon the Congress that
minimum access is based on 1970 and 1975 figures.

I think the figure we are using now is that we have 1.7 attorneys
per 10,000, based on current inflation factors. . _

Mr. KasteENMEIER. How soon can you give us information based

1980 census figures? '
onMr. BrADLEY. Igm not sure, Mr. Chairman, when we will be able
to work that out. I suppose it will probably be mid or late this year
before we will be able to give you that information, clearly not
before your oversight hearings in March. o

Mr. KasTENMEIER. I think we will defer other matters until that
oversight hearing in March. It will also be on oversight and organi-
zation, I hope at that time—I would encourage you to be specific at
that time in terms of optimally what you would like to see in the
law for effective operation of your corporation.

Obviously, we may be very far from achieving that. That may be
quite another matter. But nevertheless, I think you should repre-
sent what you and the Board feel in view of your priorities and
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your goals, what you feel can best permit you and your successors

to achieve these purposes through legislative change.

Mr. BrapLey. The Board of the Corporation are meeting here in
Washington next Friday and Saturday to vote on a specific recom-
mendation to this committee in terms of our authorization bill for
this year, which will include specific dollar amounts that we will
make a recommendation to you. So we will have that ready for you
as of next Friday.1

Mr, KASTENMEIER. It goes without saying that many of the issues
raised by other members, including the possibility or prospect of
block grants and other questions will be raised and must be obvi-
ously addressed.

Mr. SAWYER. Mr. Chairman, are you finished?

Mr. KasTENMEIER. Yes; I yield.

Mr. SawygRr. I had one or two more questions. I'm trying to get a
handle on this concept of minimum access. I would have some

uestion in my mind whether families living on a $10,000 to

20,000 a year range, have much access, either.

Sure, they have access if they want to go pay for it, but they are
not worried about setting up a trust or some of the business-
oriented or estate-oriented type problems.

I would guess that their problems would fall almost directly in
the same categories. I would like to get some comparisons of what
the relative access of those below the $10,000 using free services is
compared to t} pse, say, from the $10,000 to $20,000 income bracket,
who, as a practical matter have to pay for their assistance.

That would enlighten me a little better as to how much access
you mean by minimum access.

, Mr. Braprey. I will try to get the subcommittee that informa-
tion. The American Bar Association and the American Bar Foun-
dation have attempted to make some projections in that area. I'm
not well versed probably as I should be, but whatever I can get I
will share with this subcommittee [See app. 2 (F) and (G).]

, 1 saw a figure in yesterday’s paper I think attributed to OMB.
I'm not sure—but I think it said 70 percent of the peopie in
America have incomes of less than $20,000 a year, 70 percent.

So 70 percent of 200 million people, about 150 million peoyle
plus. I would say $20,000 a year for a family of four or whatever
probablly 18 in effect, those people are not given effective access to
counsel.

I think that's one of the reasons this subcommittee and the full
Judiciary Commlttee: have been dealing with proposals like alterna-
tive dispute resolutiy:'3 and trying to figure out ways to reach
those above the poverty threshold.

There are many who view the move toward prepaid legal insur-
ance as an effort to try to bridge the gap between those who can
afford it and those that receive services t rough the Legal Services
Corporation.

Mr. SAwYER. I get the feeling not just on this program, but on
many, many other programs that you are almost better off if you

are classified as poor than if you are classified as low income, let’s
say $10,000 to $20,000. Y -

'Epitor’s Note.~The Board recommendation was $400 million fiscal year 1982; $450 million

fiscal year 1983; and $500 million fiscal year 1984,
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Those are the ones that aren’t eligible for anything and they
haven’t got much money, either, certainly not to go see a lawyer.
They try to work out their own problems, whereas if they could go
to a lawyer free, they might be in a different position, even if they
had to wait in line.

That's really what I wanted to know. Are the services rationed
about the same when we talk about minimum access?

Mr. Braprey. I will try to get as much information as I can and
provide it to the committee.

Mr. SAWYER. Your Washington staff here, did they get a cost-of-
living increase?

Mr. BRADLEY. I didn’t understand the question.

Mr. SawyEeR. Did your Washington staff here get a cost-of-living
increase?

Mr. BrRaDLEY. Yes. There are local grantees with boards of direc-
tors. We give them, in effect, a block grant at the minimum access
level. How that local board apportions the money, meaning how
many of attorneys, how much to pay for this, how much salary,
that is decided by that local board, not by Washington.

Mr. SawyEeR. The Washington staff. I just wondered.

Mr. BRADLEY. Yes.

Mr. SAwyeEr. How much?

Mr. BrabrLey. Lower level employees, support personnel, I prefer
to call them, got a higher rate of increase this year than the
management personnel that you see sitting in here.

Some of them got nothing. I got nothing.

Mr. SAwYER. What was the rate of increase?

Mr. BRaDpLEY. The maximum was 9 percent. Some got 2, 3, 9, 1.
Mr. Sawyer, I got nothing. :

Mr. SawyeR. Neither did I. [Laughter.]

Mr. KASTENMEIER. Probably the lion’s share of the people who
work at Legal Services make less than $20,000 a year.

Mr. BRADLEY. Definitely.

Mr. KasTeNMEIER. They would be in the category that Mr.
Sawyer talked about.

That concludes today’s hearing. We are grateful to you for an
excellent presentation. We hope to see you again soon.

Until then, the subcommittee stands adjourned.

[Whereupon, at 12:05 p.m., the hearing was adjourned.]
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AppENDIX 1

LSC MAE@RIALS GENERALLY AVAILABLE AT
FEBRUARY 26, 1981 HEARING

A. Statement of President D
Tioqent o an J. Bradley (including Charts I,
B. Legal Services Programs Map, 1976.

C. A FACT BOOK--Characteristics of Field Progrs
ans S
by the Legal Services Corporation (Februagy 1981??ported

D. Audit Matters:

(1) Price Waterhouse & C
Novenbao 35 5ae ol ompany, Audit of L.S.C. completed

(2) Honorable Jack Brooks Chairman, Co
’ mmitte
Operations, letter to Honorable'William F? ggcgigignment
Chairman, L.S.C,, dated February 19, 1981, includiné:

(a) OMB Circular A-73.

(b) Excerpts, G.A.O Report, Disa
: 7.A.0. , ppointing P
in Improving Systems for Resolsing Bi%lizggrggs
Audit Findings (AFMD-81-27, January 23, 1981)
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APPENDIX 1(A)

TESTIMONY SUBMITTED
to the
SUBCOMMITTEE ON COURTS, CIVIL LIBERTIES
AND THE ADMINISTRATION OF JUSTICE

COMMITTEE ON THE JUDICIARY
UNITED STATES HOUSE OF REPRESENTATIVES

by
pan J. Bradley, President

Legal Services Corporation

February 26, 1981
washington, D.C.
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I. Introduction )

On behalf of the Board of Directors and staff of the Legal
Services Corporation, I am most grateful for the opportunity to
appear before you today to report on the status of the Legal
Services Corporation.

The Corporation has been a unique and, I am convinced, a
remarkably successful experiment in the administration of public
funds. The statutory approach Congress developed in 1974 has
not only protected the political independence of legal services,
it has made possible a very simple administrative structure that
has avoided the levels of bureaucracy and red tape that seem to
plague so many programs for which Congress appropriates funds.

As you know, the Legal Services Corporation is a private,
nonprofit organization established by Congress in 1974 to ensure
that poor people are provide@ equal access to our system of justice.
We are independent of the Executive branch, governed by an 11 member
Board of Directors appointed by the President with the advice and
consent of the Senate. We are chartered under the laws of the
District of Columbia, and operate in accordance with the provisions
of the Legal Services Corporation Act (P.L, 93-355, as amended by
P.L. 95-222), and regulations (45 C.F.R., 1600 et seq.)

The Corporation is subject to an annual financial audit con-
ducted by nationally reputable and independent certified public
accountants, For the f£ifth year in a row, we have the pleasure
of presenting t.» Congress and the public¢ a clean and unqualified
audit report, attesting to the financial health and stability of
the Legal Services Corporation.

It is with great confidence and pr@de that I can repoft to

Jou today that the Legal Services Corpofation is financially

o -
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t In 1975, the newly established Legal Services Corporation
sound, administratively efficient, and programmatically effective. & set out to remedy that situation. Our Board and staff developed
the minimum access plan, cognizant both of the vast unmet ;egal

Congress can be assured that we have moved productively to meet
o

needs of the poor and the limited pitblic funds available. We

the essential goal you set for us in 1974 -- the goal of ensuring

that poor people, unable to afford an attorney, may nevertheless . presented our plan to Congress and sought funding to implement it
gain access to our system of justice when a civil legal need in a gradual and responsible manner. 1In five short years, this
cos » plan has been completed. We are extremely proud that today, legal
arises.
R

services are being provided, at the minimum access level, in every

II. Status of LSC part of this country.

It is with the goal of equal access to justice for the poor

firmly in mind that the Corporation has developed its plans since

itg creation in 1975. We have been extremely successful in imple-
i

cq s . a
menting those plans in a manner that diligently recognizes an

o W e - ]

The goal of equal access to justice has been the cornerstone
of all Corporation plans in its short history. This is a program
for and about clients and our current activities and future plans

make that point abundantly clear.

. p g y L]
respec t tlle cx tlcal le al ﬂeeds Of our cllex) t communl t.
¢ S 1

\ the Minimum Access Plan.
i jective was, as you know, L . . - . -
Our first obje ! maximize high quality civil legal assistance and minimize bureaus-

i i ltation with
i d and refined in close consu
This plan was develope cracy and overhead., Our funding allocations perhaps best display

iati ittees in
this subcommittee and with our appropriations subcommi

the strength of both our intentions and our results in this regard.
It was a plan designed to assure that ' :

the House and the Senate. '
. s a

low income persons in all parts of this country have available

Minimum access was very

Chart I -indicates the allocation of Corporation funds for the

RSB ERAT e

1981 fiscal year. Over 93% of our funds have been targetted for

ini il legal assistance. .
minimal level of civi g the direct provision of civil legal assistance to the poor, These

i r
conservatively defined as the equivalent of two attorneys fo

. funds go directl; to legal services rograms across the countr
You will recall that in 1975, legal . proq i

every 10,000 poor persons.

n Ieds and thousands Of low income pers: ’
P [={e]) that h‘l a

S i e it

vided civil legal assistance when in need. We will describe these

nidwest, low
th, the southwest and the mi | |
In vast areas of the south, | programs and the service they provide at a later point.

i rne
income persons had no chance, no opportunity to see an attorney
While there were more than 30

O e
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The chart also indicates the Corporation has made every
when a civil legal need arose.
million persons found to be eligible for legal services in 1978,

i 1
less than 1.3 million were living in areas where a minimal leve

effort to keep the bureaucracy of the program to a responsible
minimum. Less than 1.6% of the annual budget is allocated for

) was available. - central management and administration purposes. The Corporation
of civil legal assistance (minimum access) w g
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is nevertheless well-managed within the constraints of its limited
budget. We currently have 310 positions in our headquarters office
in Washington, with another 97 positions located in our nine
regional offices.

The management and administration responsibilities of the
Corporation are critical to the effective operation of the program.
We have other responsibilities, however, also directed to maximizing
the delivery of high quality legal services directly to the poor.

Our regional offices are responsible for monitoring local
programs on a regular basis. We have a substantial training pro-
gram for lawyers, paralegals, support staff, as well as the
managers of our local programs. Our research and experimentation
are practical efforts to learn more about the needs of our clients
and the most efficient and productive methods for meeting those
needs. For example, we conducted a major study on the access
difficulties and legal needs of several groups of low income
individuals. This subcommittee is also familiar with our Delivery
Systems Study which examined the utility of delivery systems supple-
mental and alternative to the traditional staff attorney approach.
We are currently engaged in an effort to better define the standards
of proficiency for legal services attorneys that will be a particu~
larly useful contribution to thé legal profession as a whole.

We have undertaken a major effort to apply ccmputer technology
to legal services management and delivery, to increase program
efficiency and maximize program resources.

All of our efforts are designed to ensure that the services
provided to the poor are of the highest quality possible. The

Legal Services Corporation is one small part of the overall program,

-
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however, and it is eritically important to understand the-crucial

role played by the local legal services programs. across the country.

III. status of Legal Services Programs

The Corporation currently funds 323 independent, locally
controlled grantees providing essential legal services to the
; poor. These legal services programs are operating in 1,450 neigh-

(o borhood offices throughout the 50 states, the District of Columbia,

Puerto Rico, the Virgin Islands and Micronesia. Working in these
programs around the country are over 6,200 attorneys and 2,800

paralegals earning salaries which are generally much lower than

5 s st

those of their counterparts in other public and private offices.
The average lawyer or paralegal provides service to several hundred
persons with legal problems in a year. Overall, by using the
orderly dispute resolution mechanisms of our society, the Cor-

poration's grantees improve the lives of millions of individuals

throughout the Nation.

As mandated by fongress, each program is governed by a locally
elected board, at least 60 percent of which cohsists of attorneys
who are members of the bar of the State in which legal assistance
is provided. At least oné-third of the members are low income

persons who are eligible for legal assistance. These local boards

A S5 Al i e A
s

serve a crucial role in assuring that programs address the most

serious legal prcblems in their communities and also that they

.

develop service delivery approaches that best respond to local

B i st s s

circumstances.
As a further assurance that legal services programs will

direct their resources to the most pressing legal needs of clients,

ens Gy
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- Congress also statutorily mandated that each program adopt
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procedures for determining and implementing priorities for the
provision of legal assistance. In setting their priorities for
service, programs must look to the legal needs of eligible clients
in their local communities. The priority-setting process is an
opportunity for individuals living in the program's service area
to voice their opinions as to the types of cases on which they
believe the program should be concentrating their resources.

Thus, while Congress and the national and regional offices
of the Coxporation provide general guidance, technical assistance
and oversight to local grantees, these programs are also directly
controlled by and responsible to their own communities. 2as a
result, legal services programs vary greatly, reflecting the
nature of the client community they serve; the program serving
Navajos over thousands of square miles of Arizona wilderness
differs dramatically from the program charged with serving the
inner city residents of Boston.

What all of the Corporation's grantees have in common, however,
is their unflagging commitment to proVide high quality services
that respond to the actual needs of clients. Every program con-
fronts mothers with small children who have been abandoned with-
out support, elderly personz living alone in deplorable housing
conditions, minimum wage earners with families whose income is
garnisheed because of consumer fraud and questionable collection
practices and children who are not being properly fed because of
erroneous denials of public assistance benefits.

It is possible, from statistics collected by the Corporation,
to develop a national picture of the types of legal problems

being addressed by legal services programs as displayed in Chart II.
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First of all, in 1980 LSC grantees provided representation to low
income persons in over 1.2 million legal matters. The largest
category of cases, representing approximately 30 percent of the
total is designated "Family" which includes adoption, custody,
divorce, support, parental rights, spouse abuse and other family-
related matters. Income Maintenance and Housifig are the next
largest categories of. legal problems, each representing between

17 and 18 percent of the total cases. Housing includes not just
landlord/tenant disputes, but federally sussidized housing rights,
home ownership, and other housing issuesr as well. Income main-
tenance runs the gamut of asgistance programs including AFDC,

Food Stamps, Social Security, SS5I, veterans benefits, unemployment
compensation, Black Lung benefits and others.

Looking at the rest of the pie chart, consumer issues make
up almost 14 percent of all cases and Cover contracts, warranties,
credit, debt collection, and sales practices, as well as public
utilities and energy related issues.

A grouping of‘education, juveniles, health, individual rights
and employment cases constitute another 9.4 percent of the pie
chart, with the final 11.7 percent being made-up of such miscel-
laneous issues as torts, wills, auto licenses, incorporation matters
and others.

One overarching fact which is, perhaps, lost in any detailing
of case statistics is the fact that the need for Zegal services
far exceeds existing program capacity. Virtually every program
is forced to turn clients away and to make difficult choices
between competing needs of financially eligible individuals.

Therefore, it is important to remember that these statistics

EEES
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represent only the present ability of programs to serve ciients,
not the full extent of the needs of low-~-income persons'for legal
assistance.

As I mentioned previously, local program boards help to
determine the priority legal needs to be addressed, as well as
the most appropriate service delivery model that best responds to
local circumstances. Their experience has demonstrated that the
staff atorney component is essential to the provision of the full
range and quality of services required by clients. That has been
confirmed by evidence from the Delivery Systems Study as well.
However, the Corporatiqp and programs have found that improvements
in service can be made through additional private attorney
involvement in the delivery of legal assistance. This is most
efficiently carried out through the existing system of grantee
programs; duplication of administrative costs are avoided and the
grantees perform the necessary screening and referral functions
that match the needs of clients with the delivery system best
able to address them. Many grantees have successfully incorporated
private attorneys in their delivery mechanism; in 1980, 96 pro-
grams included an organized pro bono effort in their service
deiivery; 64 programs contracted with private attorneys or law
firms for additional services to clients; and 7 grantees operated a
supplemental judicare component., Initial data gathered for 1981
indicates that grantees are utilizing private bar assistance to
an even greater degree this year. These figures are, of course,
in addition to the independent judicare programs funded directly

by the Corporation.
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IV. Legal Services Clients

The Legal Sexvices Corporation and all of its programs are
dedicated to serving the interests of their low income clients.

It is the clients who are the heart and soul of the program, and
we would be remiss if we failed to convey the importance of legal
services to their lives.

Programs funded by the Legal Services Corporation served
more than 1.2 million clients in 1980, Chart III provides some
very basic information about ethnic and age distribution about
those clients. You know as well that all are persons with incomes
at or below 125% of the official OMB poverty threshold. That
means for example, that legal services is only available for a
person earning less than $4,738 a year =- or a family of four
earning less than $9,313 a year. An income of under $10,000 per
year does not allow payment for the services of a private attorney.
We cannot fail to recognize that a person or family with such an
income would simply be denied any access to our system of justice
were federally funded legal services for the poor unavailable.

The statistics hide the human crises that bring these people
to legal services offices -- children pushed into programs for the
mentally retarded without any evaluation of their mental abilities,
mothers with no money to feed their families for the next three
weeks, elderly persons whose heat has been cut off because their
landlords did not pay the utility bill.

In the next month, you will be hearing testimony from
some of those clients and from the lawyers who represent them,

I hope that each member of this Committee will take the time o

look closely at the legal services programs in your own Congressional
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district -- to discuss with the lawyers and paralegals in your
communities the day to day work they do -~ to talk to your own
low-income constituents about the problems they bring to your
legal services programs. That is the critical information that
will help in the consideration of the legislative issues you will
be addressing over the next few months -~ much more so than any-
thing I can report to you today.

I am pleased to present this background information and will

be happy to respond to any questions you may have.
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Chart I

LEGAL SERVICES CORPORATION

1981 DISTRIBUTION OF RESOURCES
(DOLLARS IN THOUSANDS)

Program Support 3% Flekd Manitoring and Evaluation 1.8%
39,813 35857

Management and Administration 1.8%
$6,083

Direct Provision of Legal Services 93.4%
$310,270

Includes all sources of funds: 1981 appropriations, balances brought forward from 1960,
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Chart II

DISTRIBUTION OF CASES
CLOSED BY PROBLEM

MAJOR PROBLEM GROUPINGS

Income Maintenance ’
Consumer/Finance

Miscellaneous

Housing

Family

Education (0.5%)
Juvenile (0.9%)
Health (0.2%)
Individual Rights (2.9%)
Employment (3.1%)
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Chart III

DISTRIBUTION OF CLIENT CHARACTERISTICS

White

Black

54.8%

26.3%

AGE

= Under 18

60 and over

ETHNICITY

16.6%

Aslan or Paclfic Islandsr
0.7%)

™ Native American
{1.6%)
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REPORTS OF THE LEGAL SERVICES CORPORATION

Delivery Systems Study ~- A Research Project on the Delivery of
of Legal Services to the Poor (A Report to the President and
the Congress of the United States As Required by the Legal
Services Corporation Act of 1974 Section 1007(g) - July 1977

Delivery Systems Study -~ A Policy Report to the Congress and the
President of the United States = June 1980

Special Legal Problems and Problems of Access to Legal Services
of Veterans, Native Americans, People with Limited English~
Speaking Abilities, Migrant and Seasonal Farm Workers and
Individuals in Sparsely Populated Areas (A Report to Congress Ag
Required by Section 1007(h) of the Legal Services Corporation
Act of 1974, As amended) Volumes 1 and 2 and Summary - 1979

Special Difficulties of Access and Special Unmet Legal Problems
of the Elderly and Handicapped - Summary (A Continuation of a
Report to Congress Required by Section 1007 (h) of the Legal
Services Corporation Act of 1974, As Amended - May 1980

1
{

-*




, " v 3 t i
”f ) R ’ [ RSP I R S Q e, WA N i : Wen® oW l
5 ! LEGAL SERVICES PROGRAMIS
3 . POOR PERSONS WITH MINIMUM ACCESS
o I
;:3 g End of Fiscal Year 1976
' L el WO j

(@)1 X1aNgday
114

|
i

i

i -rmmum.umm-umm

i

7; . o Of e

i From § ta 5U% poot persons Kzvs winkoaen acoess s i

3} Whi| weny i

H S N o 200 ’

| U1 2 N T .. .

. 1% 1% 1 " % L Y. 4 4t i t

¥

il

y
i

MRS SR R a u 4 v s o e
g
\
i W .
< . i
a = (. !
N o P B

%

P m——




46

ArpenpIx 1(C) .

CHARACTERISTICS OF FIELD PROGRAMS i\
SUPPORTED BY THE LEGAL SERVICES CORPORATION
~ START OF 1981 - A FACT BOOK

.
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LEGAL SERVICES CORPORATION

Data contained in the following graphs and tables were extracted
from information sub@itted by Legal Services Corporation suppdrted
field programs in their 198] grant applications. Grant applications

for the 1981 program year were received in October - November, 1980;

generally, the data reflect the status of programﬁ as of January, 1987.

The following tables and graphs are not based on data from all
Legal Services Corporation supported programs. National Support
Programs were excluded due to differences in staffing and budgeting
patterns. In addition, a few field programs were omittted because
data had not been submitted at the time the graphs and tables were

prepared.

The FACT BOOK is a product of the Information Unit of the Office
of Field Services.
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LEGAL SERVICES CORPORATION
1981 DISTRIBUTION.OF RESOURCES

(DOLLARS IN THOUSANDS)
Sy, 3%  Field Monltoring and Evaluation 1.8%
ngmmsg,a %m gL
Management and Administration 1.8%

$6,083

Direct Provision of Legal Services 93.4%
$310,270

forward from 1880,
rces of funds: 1881 appropriations, balances brought
includes al mueslment income, donated services, miscetlaneous receipts.
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NUMBER OF PROGRAMS SUPPORTED BY THE LEGAL SERVICES CORPORATION

At the beginning of 1981, there were 323 legal services programs
throughout the 50 states, the District of Columbia, the Virgin Islands,

Puerto Rico, Micronesia and Guam.

The 323 Legal Services programs include:

290 Basic Field Programs (including 29 Migrant Compor~nts
and 20 Native American Components)

3 Migrant Programs

8 Native American Programs
5 State Support Programs
17 National Support Centers.
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LEGAL SERVICES CORPORATION
FIELD PROGRAM ANNUALIZED FUNDING LEVELS BY STATE, FY 198]51

60

State Basic F‘le‘ldy Migrant Hative American Total
Alabama $ 7,145,723 $ 35,028 $ 0 $ 7,181,751
Alaska 1,244,992 0 290,096 1,535,088
Arizona 2,218,284 245,920 2,300,446 4,764,650
Arkansas 4,157,887 0 0 4,]57.887
California 24,501,472 1,175,809 668,666 26,345,947
Colorado 2,707,430 162,783 20,515 ., 2,800,728
Connecticut 2,805,426 54,041 0 2,859,467
Delaware 506,708 0 0 506,708
District of Columbia 2,998,420 0 0 2,998,420
Florida 8,989,789 712,574 0 9,702,463

* Georgia 7,955,397 275,598 0 8,230,995
Hawaii 770,478 0 0 770,478
1daho 814,150 182,193 46,701 1,043,044
IM14nois 9,366,656 218,152 0 9,584,808
Indiana 4,249,514 107,107 0 4,356,621
Iowa 3,086,479 0 0 3,086,479
Kansas 2,340,785 51,584 0 2,392,369
Kentucky 6,136,948 0 0 6,136,948
Louisiana 7,747,126 71,236 0 7,818,362
Maine 1,177,780 152,380 3,932 1,334,092
#aryland 3,202,067 89,038 0 3,291,105
Massachusetts 6,513,147 0 0 6,513,147
Michigan 7,351,402 403,444 D ?.754.845
Minnesota 3,493,440 291,916 167,787, 3,953,143
Mississippi 6,479,727 0 31,928 6,511,655
Missouri 5,589,466 0 0 5,589,466
Montana’ 854,572 99,076 95,878 1,049,526
Nebraska 1,727,266 0 - 23,761 1,751,027
Nevada 389,804 0 0 389,804
New Hampshire 776,434 0 0 776,434
New Jersey 5,724,181 147,385 0 5,871,567
New Mexico 1,920,604 67,752 333,262 2,321,618
New York 19,471,899 213,449 0 19,685,348
Horth Carclina 7,955,447 246,400 47,093 8,248,940
North Dakota 848,367 0 - 137,063 985,430
Ohio 8,895,510 252,099 0 9,147,609
OkJahoma 3,875,402 78,605 260,825 4,214,832
Oregon 2,405,030 262,133 40,631 2,707,794
Pennsylvania 10,254,997 0 0 10,254,997
Rhode Island 897,873 0 0 ,873
South Carolina 4,988,855 99,076 0 5,087,931
South Dakota 1,007,637 0 663,177 1,670,814
Tennessee 7,107,844 0 0 7,107,844
Texas 17,149,149 1,546,657 0 18,695,806
Utah 1,012,424 36,028 14,598 1,063,050
Vermont 688,862 0 0 668,862
Virginia 5,702,151 64,080 0 5,766,231
Washington 3,537,206 406,948 168,014 4,112,168
West Virginia 3,163,398 0 0 3,163,398
Wisconsin 3,673,375 100,632 96,475 3,870,482
Wyoming 406,844 41,759 121,218 569,821
Micronesia 944,820 0 0 . 944,820
Puerto Rico 14,392,869 359,001 0 14,751,560
Virgin Islands 501,934 .0 0 501,934
Guam 199,257 0 0 199,257
Total $264,024,704 48,251,074 $277,807,844

$5,532,066

E/Th'ls table represents annualized funding levels in FY 1681, including the

annualized cost of service increase.

Excluded are:

national support funds;

non-annualized funds and other funds not yet committed §n 1981 to specific

states.

. b/ Includes funding for state support activities awarded prior to February 1981,
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54.8%

26.3%

Black
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DISTRIBUTION OF CLIENT CHARACTERISTICS

AGE

e Under 18

60 and over

ETHNICITY

Aslan or Pacific Istander

— (0.7%)

~ Native American
{1.6%)

v

16.6%

Hispanic

LEGAL SERVICES CORPORATION
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DISTRIBUTION OF CASES
CLOSED BY PROBLEM

MAJOR PROBLEM GROUPINGS

Income Maintonance

Consumer/Finance

Family

Miscellaneous

Education (0.5%)
Juvenile (0.9%)
Health (0.2%)

4 -+ Individual Rights (2.9%)
Employment (3.1%)

i

. 63

DISTRIBUTION OF CASES
CLOSED BY REASON

Brief Services '

Counsel and Advice

| Court Declision
Negotiated |
Settiement

With Litigation |

CIigqt Wilhdr?w
or Did Not Retum Change In
Eligibility
Status

. 0.8%
Referred After )
Legal Assessment

Negotiated Settlement Without Litigation

Administrative Agency Decision

v Other
Insufficient Merit to Proceed
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No. of Attomeys 1-4
No. of Progrems 28

DISTRIBUTION OF PROGRAMS BY NUMéER OF ATTGRNEYS

START OF 1981 ) i
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FIELD PROGRAM EMPLOYEES BY JOB CLASSIFICATION

55

START OF 1981

A

Job Classification g::;?g;eg: Percent
Program Directors 327 2.1
Managing Attorneys 1,189 7:8
Supervising Attorneys 570 3.7
‘Staff Attorneys 4,132 .27.0
Paralegals . 2,830 18.5

Law Clerks 472 3.1
Professional Non-Attorneys 1,024 fj\ 6.7
Secretarial/Clerical 4,444 25.1
Other ‘ 305 2.0
Total 15,293 100.0
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PERCENT OF ALL FIELD PROGRAM EMPLOYEES WiT Hll‘i EACH JOB CLASSIFICATION
. START OF 1981 .
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AVERAGE SALARIES OF FIELD PROGRAM EMPLOYEES BY JOB CLASSIFICATION

START OF 1981
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PROGRAM
DIRECTORS

MANAGING
ATTORNEYS

SUPERVISING
ATTORNEYS ,

STAFF
ATTORNEYS

60

AVERAGE SALARY LEVELS WITHIN ATTORNEY JOB CLASSIFICATIONS
BY YEARS OF EXPERIENCE, START OF 1981

[

Years of Average Annual Humber of a/
Experience Salary Attorneys Percent~'
1 year or less $ 32,601 21 6.7
2 years ’ 30,538 20 6.3
3 years 26,477 21 6.7
4 years 29,343 28 8.9
5 years 28,100 18 5.7
6-7 years 29,790 70 0.2
8-9 years 31,144 61 19.4
10-14 years 33,727 71 22.5
15 years and above 36,934 5 1.6
Total 315 100.0
Vacant/Unreported 13
1 year or Tess 20,939 134 12.4
2 years 21,299 171 15.8
3 years - 22,082 194 17.9
4 years . - 22,489 136 12.5
5 years 23,078 116 10.7
6-7 years . 24,438 178 16.4
8-9 years, 27,326 79 | 7.3
10-14 years 29,512 77 6.5
15 years and above 28,777 6 "\ 0.5
Total 1,085 100.0
Vacant/Unreported 105
1 year or less 20,799 56 10.5
2 years 21,446 83 15.6
3 years 21,326 90 16.9
4 years 21,580 72 13.5
5 years '+ 22,526 56 10.5
6~7 years 24,916 102 19.1
8-9 years . 27,402 44 8.3
10-14 years 29,575 23 4.3
15 years and above 31,903 -7 1.3
Totsl 533 100.0
Vacant/Unreported 45
1 year or less 15,861 1,644 43.6
2 years . 17,181 737 19.6
3 years 17,987 550 14.6
4 years 19,070 284 7.5
5 years 21,136 215 5.7
6-7 years 22,272 211 5.6
8-9 years 23,859 71 1.9
10-14 years 27,786 56 1.5
15 years and above - 1 0.0
Total ' 3,769 100.0
Yacant/Unreported 389

3/ Percentages are based on the number of attorneys for whom Béth

experience and salary data were reported in the 1981 grant

applications.
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AVERAGE SALARY LEVELS WITHIN ATTORNEY JOB CLASSIFICATIONS BY YEARS OF EXPERIENCE
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PERCENT OF ATTURNEYS WITHIN JOB CLASSIFICATIONS AT VARYING LEVELS OF EXPERIENCE

START OF 1981 .
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AVERAGE AﬁORNEY SALARIES iN PROGRAMS OF VARYING SIZES BY JOB CLASSIFICATION
‘ START OF 1961

845,000 =g )

$40,000 -~

b

$35,000 4~ b

ad

Pregram Directors
$30,000-4~ ‘

$25,000 ~4- . ‘ . "‘".‘M/;
: Managing Attorneys R "
= . _‘---------'-_:.‘”.ﬂm

- - ":'u:":""
$20,000~4- v e Supeivising Attomeys

- Staff Attomeys — ———
$15,000~1- e

o

s‘vo.ooo] -

,r . A i | ’ | | L 1

» o - . -

Program Size (Number of Attoineys) 1-9 10-19 20-29 3049 50-90 100 or more
Number of Programs o7, 94 43 33 10 6
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ESTIMATED DISTRIBUTION OF NON-CORPORATION FUNDS
BY SOURCE IN 1981 .
Total $48,200,000
3 . .
; " Private and Other private and
| Miscellaneous miscellaneous 12%
. 22% o ) ’
: $10,767,000 United Way 10%
sﬁte and Local E
11%
$5,309,000 :
Other Federal
. 8% :
. | :
X k .
‘ Federal Community Development 1
] 67% {HUD) 4% smmememmemammmmmn i
: : $32,124,000 ' _ 7;
: " : CETA (Labor) 7% '
, Older Americans (HHS) 17% \ T
g ? !
‘ 4 o  Title XX (HHS) 31% - ‘ i‘ '
. i ‘
o ° ’ < - = , \‘ ! :
¥
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i
1 DISTRIBUTION OF FUNDING AND PRGGRAMS BY PERCENT OF NON-LEGAL SERVICES
’ CORPORATION FUNDS IN PROGRAMS' TOTAL BUBGETS, START OF 198]
IPercent of Total Number and -Amount of Percent Amount of Percent,
Budget from . Percent of - Non-LSC of all LSC Figl? of all LSC
Non-LSC Sources Field Programs Funds Non-LSC Funds Funds2 Field Funds ;
Zero % 52 17.9 % $. . 0 0.0 . $ 51,148,288 20.2 % ]
. ' . {
1-10 88 30.2 5,294,614 : 11.0 103,460,832 40.8 :
11 - 20 52 17.9 7,111,597 - 14.8 39,041,264 15.4
21 - 30 49 16.8 11,286,38é : -+ '23.4 333404,544 13.2
31 - 40 13 4.5 4,346,624 9.0 - 7,564,558 2.8 &
41 - 50 19 6.5 . 8,498,895 : 17.7 10,027,487 3.9 .
‘ By
51 - 60 10 3.4 8,579,198 17.8 7,492,559 3.0
61 - 70 : 8 2-7 ‘ 3,0329193 6-3 : ]’680’244 0.7 /f/
71% or more 0 0.0 o 0.0 0 0.0
TOTAL 291  100.0 ¥ $48,143,503 100.0 % $253,819,776 100.0 %
’ . P .
/1his column represents annualized field program funds. It was calculated by adding the = »
g% g?nualized "Cost of Service Adjustment" to each’ field programs' FY 1980 annualized base ! '
unding, g o ’
. ‘ ' " ! A
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LEGAL SERVICES CORPORATICN

FIELD PROGRAM *% .OCATIONS OF CORPORATION AND NOM-CORPORATION FUNDS BY BUDGET CATEGORIESy i

FISCAL YEARS 1980 Anp 19812/ ;

(Dollars in Thousands) L
. i
FISCAL YEAR 1980 ' FISCAL YEAR 1981
(Estimated) iz-tmtedi

Dollars Perceiit Dollars Percent
TOTAL FIELD PROGRAM ALLOCATIONS $331,922 100.0 $359,530 * 100.0
Total Personnel Allocations 253,520 76.5 268,209 74.6
Attorneys 129,118 38.9 132,067 36.9
Paralegals 31,864 9.6 33,436 9.3
Other Support Staff 62,401 8.8 ' 68,670 19.1
Eaployee Benafits 30,537 9.2 33,436 9.3
Total Non-Personnel Allocations 18,002 23,5 91,321 25.4 o
Office Space 20,247 6.1 21,572 6.0 =3
Equipment Rental 4,919 - 1.5 5,013 1.4
Office Supplies 8,962 2.7 10,067 2.8
Telephone . 10,953 3.3 12,224 .4 .
Program Travel 6,638 2.0 7,550 2.1 .
Training and Conference Travel 2,655 ‘0.8 3,393 1.0
Libracy 4,315 1.3 4,674 1.3
Insurance 2,32 0.7 2,517 0.7 .
Audit 1,661 0.5 1,798 0.3
Litigation 2,655 0.8 3,236 0.9
Capital Additions 3,319 1.0 6,112 1.7
Contract Servicesd/ ) - - 7,550 2.1
Other 9,295 2.8 5,393 1.5

.

l’?teld Program allocations include Corporation funds for Basic Fiald Programs, Migrant Compinents, Mative Anericsn
Components, Support Centetras, Program Expsnsion, Progrem Improvement, and all Hon-Corporation fundé ae reported in field
progzam grant applicetions for Figcal Yeara 1980 and 198%. -

2/

~'The percentages for the budget Categories wvere darived from field projram grant applications for Yimcal Year 1580 and
1981. The estimated expenditure levels were derived by application of the parcentages tov total fieid program allocatione,

gjrhe Contract Services category was not reported prior to FY 198%.
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LECAL SPRVICES CORPORATION

FIELD PROGRAM EQUAL EMPLOYMENT AND AFFIRKATIVE ACTION DATA - FISCAL YPARS 1980 Anp 1983t/

ATTONNEYS

Program Directors
Managing Attorneys
Superviaing Attorneys Y

Staff Attorneys

NON-ATTORNEYS
Paralegals
Secretaricl/Clerical
Prof. Non-Attorney
Other Non-~Attorney

FY_1980
T 1
3,995 71.2
51 8l.2
1,049 79,6
2,695  76.0
3,869 49.2
1,210 30.6
1,748 45,2
a62 38,3
453 54,6

82.5
7.
85.5
na

0.7
50.6
46.9
60.9
60.6

Y1986
B 2
a5 9y
36 117
102 17
7 10.6
2,008 267
637 26.6
1,060  27.4
182 23,0
25 2.2

RISPANIC

mam s FL198L
He. 2 Fee X2 Hes %
$0 M4 M8 fos s 5.6
i 108 15 A8 13 4a
97 . 8.9 W 1.2 126 115
@ 8. - - 20 3.8
75 1207 385 10,9 385 10.3
26 28.1 429 1.9 A2 16.5
1,435 28,0 898 233 867 21.4
206 24,7 110 139 s 9.8
Mo 22,0 S 19 M 1.2
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FIELD PROGRAM EMPLOYMENT AND AFFIRMATIVE ACTION DATA ~ FISCAL YEARS 1980 AND 1931;’

{Continued)
NATIVE AMERICAN ASIAN ToTAL Y/
FY 1980 FY 1931 FY_i980 FY_1981 FY 1980 FY 1981
Re., 4 He. z Re. 2 Heo 1 Nr. z Br. x
ATTORKEYS . X o 0.8 3 0.6 5 L3 9% 1.7 5,173 100.0 5,678 100.0
Program Directors 6 2.0 6 1.9 1 0.3 2 0.6 309 100.0 314 100,0
Managing Attorneys 1 0.9 8 0.7 8 0.6 12 1.1 1,318  100.0 1,091 100.0
Supervising At:otneynzj - - 1 0.2 - - 1n 2.1 - - 526 100.0
Staff Attornays 23 0.6 20 0.5 66 1.9 69 1.8 3,546 100.0 3,749 100.0
HON-ATTORNEYS 22 29 a1 26 m4 LS 133 1.6 L6871 100.0 8,226 100.0
Parslegals 86 3.6 87 3.4 31 1.3 -3 1.4 2,393 100.0 2,584 100.0
Secretary/Clericsl 104 2.7 20 2.2 53 1.4 59 1.5 3,659 100.0 4,049 100.6
Prof, Non-Attorney 17 2,2 18 1.9 19 b 26 2.7 790 100,0 956 100.0
Other Non-Attorney 25 3.0 16 2.5 11 1.3 11 1.7 829 100.0 637 100.0

lj?lscll Year 1980 datz based on field program reports as of January 1, 1980 and do not include all staff recruited for Program expariiion
during Calendar Year 1980, Fincal Year 198} duta based on field program reports sa of January 1, 1981 and do not include estimates of
sone additional steff to be recrufted between Jenuary and December, 1981,

ZjThn Supervising Attorney categury was not r;ported prior to FY 1981, To make comparisons betveen ths fiscal ysars, combine Supervising
Attorneys with Managing Attorneys. o

P

gjkncillltthnic information was not reported for 1.9% of field program esployees in 1980 and 0.6% 4in 1981,
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AprPENDIX 1(DX1)

LEGAL SERVICES CORPORATION

REPORT AND FINANCIAL STATEMENTS

SEPTEMBER 30, 1980 AND 1979
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November 19, 1980

To the Board of Directors of
Legal Services Corporation

We have examined the balance sheets of Legal Services
Corporation as of September 30, 1980 and 1979, and the related
statements of support, revenue and expenses and changes in fund
balances and of functional expenses for the year ended September
30, 1980. Our examinations were made in accordance with
generally accepted auditing standards and accordingly included
such tests of the accounting records and such other auditing
procedures as we considered necessary in the circumstances.

In our opinion, the accompanying financial statements
examined by us present fairly the financial position of Legal
Services Corporation at September 30, 1980 and 1979, and the
results of its operations and changes in its fund balances for
the year ended September 30, 1980, in conformity with generally
accepted accounting principles applied on a basis consistent with

that of the preceding year.
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LEGAL SERVICES CORPORATION
BALANCE SHEET
SEPTEMBER 30

1980 1979
ASSETS
Cash in Treasury (Note 6) $42,955,107 $53,263,442
Cash 1,306,408 1,958,967
Temporary cash investments,
principally treasury bills, at i
cost which approximates market
(Note 6) 2,640,095 3,691,802
. Accrued interest receivable 27,142 78,886
Grants and accounts receivable,
and travel advances 662,130 129,358
Properties, net of accumulated
depreciation and amortization of
$502,911 and $320,084 1,155,979 1,160,254
Other assets 73,809 62,821
Total assets $48,820,670 $70,345,530
LIABILITIES AND FUND BALANCES
Liabilities: '
Unpaid grants and contracts $33,094,302 $48,620,130
Accounts payable 1,935,241 1,511,696
Accrued vacation and other
liabilities 483,824 362,266
Total liabilities 35,513,367 50,494,092
Commitment (Note 4)
Fund balances (Note 5):
Federal appropriation 9,558,266 16,124,317
General 2,593,058 2,566,867
Net investment in properties 1,155,979 1,160,254
Total fund balances 13,307,303 19,851,438
Total liabilities and :
fund balances $48,820,67Q $70,345,530

(See Notes to Financial Statements)
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Support: and Reverue (Note 2)

Federal appropriation
Grants

Donated services
Interest income

Total support and revenue

@ Expenses (Note 2)
Program activities:
Crants and contracts
Program sgw’icea
Total program activities

Supporting activities:
Grants and contracts
Management and adninistration

Total supporting activities

Total expenses

Excess of support and revenue ( nses)
con enp 2,566,867 16,124,317

Fund balances at beginning of year

Interfund Transfer
Acquisition of properties

Fund balances at end of year (Mote 5)

b ] 3
LEGAL SERVICES OOR